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ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE CYNTHIA WILLIAMS FORDHAM:
Good afterncon. I am Administrative Law Judge Cynthia Williams
Fordham, This is the time and place for a hearing in the matter
ol Florence M. Walker versus PECQO Energy Company at Docker
0.200439%2. T note for the record the appearance of Flarénce M.
WQIkar,'prO ce and Anthony Konagy Esquire, for PECO Encrgy
Conpany. | | |

Lez me explain the procedure for tsdayfs hearing.
First Ms, Walker will testify. If she has any exhibits with
ney she cén present her exhibits during her direct testimony.
After her direct testimony 1s complete Mr. Kanagy will have the
ﬁppvrtunity Lo cross—-examine hei‘ After Ms. Walker has compléteﬁ
ner testimony then Mr, Kanaqgy will put en his witness.

After that dircet testimony Ms. Walker wiil have

the opportunity to cross-—examine Ms. Ferrier. Any questions

that 1 ask arc designed to make sure that the record in this

case s conplete. After today's hearing 1 will review any

exhibits that have been entered nto eviderce and the transcript

that g belmyg generated. 1 will write a decision that will be

1ssued from the Harrispurg office. If éither party objects to

HOM d&ciﬁidn you can file excesptions and the full Cmmmi&siun can

review 1t. If no review of my decision is done then my decision
will become final by operation of iéw,

Are there any questions before we begin?
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Mg, Walker, I need to swear you in. Would you
tare the svand. You can bring your papers along with you.

FLORENCE M. WALKER,
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

CUDGE FORDHBM: Would you state your name and
atlkiress for the record please.

MS. WALKER: Fleorence M. Walker, 4850 Samson
Sireet, FPhiladelphia, PA 19101.

CUDGE FORDHAM: Ms. Waiker, you fiied a ccmplaint
against PECO Enerqgy. Could you explain your complaint for me.

MS. WALKER: Yes. Wwell I had filed a complaint
against PECQ knergy for the purpose of being akle to meet with
PECO BEneray. I tried going into the office on 52nd Street to
bhring in decumentation to you know verify what I am saying. All
they want, what is your income, ycur annual income, and all of
that. They don't have the time, | understand the places are
crowded, they don't have the Time Lo sit down and really review
what 18 going on in my life.

So, this is the only way I could get with PECO
Energy in order to present to you my case and, you know, see 1f
PECO Energy could continue to work with me. So far I have not
peen disconnected. Things just, saying tﬁingé l1lke this QVEr
the phone it does not gel ithrough. You need to see some things.

<UDGE FORDHAM: Let's go oif the record.

{(Wheruepon, a brief recess was taken.)
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CUDGE FORDHAM: Were ycu able to come to any
agreement ? ’

MR. KANAZGY: We were not eble to settle. We
- agreed to go forward with the hearing. If Ms. Walker's
financial situation changes hefore s decision is iésued, wWe

indicated we will try to do something nefore a deciSicn ig

issued. In addition, we will puif on the record’asvwell,
Mg, Perrier will refer Ms. Walker -- we have a CARES Program.
We'll call Ms. Walker and see if there 1is anything we can do.
At this point we wouald like to go ahead with the hearing.

‘ JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. Ms. Walker, you have been
sworn a.ready.We had a brietf recess and the parties tried to
reach settlement. They had settlement rnegotiations and were
unabie to do so.We will go forward with your testimony. You
were explaining about your income. Could you give me some
incame and expense information?

- M5. WALKER: Certainly, I have everything.
JUDGE FORDHAM: If yoﬁ have it you can distribute
1L at Lhis Lime. | | |
DIRECT TESTIMONY o
MS. WALKER: I have a packet I‘p&t together tnat
describoes bacically my life righ: now .
JUDGE FORDHAM: Let the record refiect that
Ms. Walker has distributed a packet bf information, and

let's go through this. The firs® document is a letter dated
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 PECO has beeu good Lo me in the past. I understand this. I

d

February first, 2005. Wouid ycu describe this, Ms. Walker?

MS. WALKER: Thié 18 a letter addressing the
attorney for PECO explaining to them a synops:s of basically
have to pay just like everyone else. But there are situations
sometimes that exceed you know the averaqge. T feel as though T
am 1n & situation now that I apply t¢ that. I would like them
to reviéw a little it of my life here since ny disability.

JUDGE FORDHAM: In the second paragraph you make a
$tatement akout yéur physicians. Could you explain that?

| MS. WALKER: Yes, Your Honor. In the beginning
when I first got injured no one coulc reslly -- no physician
&cuLd pinpoint anything. So, they came across & different type
of MRI. T had at least eight or nine MRTs in the last three
years. They sent me back teo have an MRI where medicaticn is
given to you before the MRI. It brought u@ different results,
where they were able to pinpoint nerve danaqge in the spinal
area, MRIC spire that they did. They krew the Shaulder shaft

needed to be replaced, but they were skeptical because they were

- uncertain about the spice.

Now tnat they have the solutiqn for the problem

with the spine, and it cou.d be fixed, they will put in three

disks in my spine area that will 1ift up the nerves to where
they're'suppmsed t¢ be. They will no lcenger be touching. That

will eliminate the numbness and pain in my arm and in the left




PR N

e

e

10§

6

side of my flace.

cUDGE FORDHAM: Ckay.

ME. WALKER: They will remove the left shoulder
and replace the shoulder. They are certain that, the docter,
{ir. Sharan, I have a page at the back with phy31cians.

JUDGE FORDHAM: You cén go forward., 1 WHs'asking
if yaﬁ have it in a certain order. You can go in the order you
have it.

ME. WALKER: You wani me to finish about the dcezer?

JUDGE FORDHAMt You can go forward. You can go
pack to the doctor later on. I Just wanted you to exp.ain an
DURrvView. ’

MS. WALKER: Doctors are certain that with both
operations rhat I will e able by the end of this year to resume
gainfulkemployment with ﬁery minimal side effects.

JUDGE FORDHAM: By the end of 20057

ME. WALKER: Yes,

JUDGFE FORDHAM: T was going to mark this. Maybe T
will mark the first page Complainént’s Exhibit One., Then we
will see if there is another part. I think you have parts that
pertain td your income, we will mark that separately frsm the

part that pertains to ycur medical condition.

MS. WALKER: Okay. |

{Whereupon, docunent marked as Complainant’'s

Exhibit ¢ne for lcentification.)
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wUDGE FORDHAM: Go ahead.

MS. WALKER: Income is bésifaliy my award letter
from $ocial Security digability. I olso have my W2 form,
statement, yearly statement, fromyﬁohm and Haas and Social
Securaty disability there., It states my income.

JUDGE. FORDHAM: The first page, it says new

penefit amount, and when did this become w«ffective?

MS. WALKER: I went back & year. I wasn't certain

when I was reading, they wanted 1nférmaticn; saying back aLd-
bring a year's amount of stuff to preove it. I got 1994's, and
the new one is telling me what I will get for 19¢5.

JUDGE FORDHAM: 2005?

MS. WALKER: 2005. Award letters that let you
krow What you get and what 1s taxen out. |
| JUDGE FORDHAM: Okavy.

M5, WALKER: I have monthly Medicare insurance,

it shows $66 is coming out of that.

JUDGE FORDHAM: On the first page it says you will

get 1,049.20. With the deductions ycu would be getting $§717

| MS. WALKEPF: That'y correct. kThey are taking
sut one hundred menthly for recovery frem back in 1970 over
payrent, taking 100 automatically cut. 1 filled out a waiver
for that. I paid faithfully for two years. They will send you

a walver packet that you <an fill out and you send ifb back, it

they feel that you paid in enough or justified why overpayment
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1s there, they will stop $.C0 a month deduction. I have not

1

2 heard them from yet.

3 | | JUDGE FORDIAM: Then the document, the third

4 dccumeﬁt, under income section, Form SSA’LOSB Sacial'Seéurity

5 Beﬁefit Statement, that's how much ycu receivedAlést year?

& MS. WALKER: Yes, for the year, 2004.

T JUDGE FORDHAM: Then the next dccumeni is wiat you

8 referred to before from Rohm and Haas Cgmpany?

9 | MS. WALKER: That's correct, $142, 1 think‘ I
1¢ have no idea what it's for. | 7.

11 JUDGE FORDHAM: Thal section we will mark as
1z | cemplainant's Exnhibit Two. | | |

13 (Whereupén, document marked as Complainant's
14 | Exhibit Two for identif;catioh.) J |

15 ‘ CJUDGE FORDHAM: The next document 1s the walver

16 { that you refer to that is pending?
17} | . MS. WALKER: That's correct.
I JUDGE FORDHAM: That will be marked Complainant’s

19 | Exbibit Thiee.

20 ~ (Wheruepon, document marked Complainant*s

21 | Exhibit Three for identificatlén‘)

22 : | | MS. WALKER: That's the packet I told you I sent
23 in. 1 copied the front and backbpage,‘sa I wuuld be able Lo
24 keep track cf the date and everything 1f I should call and ask

2% | for status report. That's what that is.
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CULGE FORDHAM: Ther the next section is monthly
hills. We will mark that whole section Complainant's Exhibit
Four. | |

:(Whereupon, documénts marked as COmplaihant‘sf
Exhipit Four for identification.;
| JUDGE'FORDHAMi Could you review those with us?

MS. WALKER: That's the mortgage statement.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Washingtot Mutual Home loans?

'MS. WALKER: That's correct. My mortga@e is only
647.68 a month. I'm in arrears a month. It occurred a year and
4 half age. Two months I had nb income, everycné snatched my
check., 1 had nothing at a.l for two méntns‘ They havé a Just
In Timé Program, Washington Mutual, that's available. 1f I can
call in an,electrenic payment before tne 30~day”perzod, before
they say it's 20 cays late, they will not iepoLL me Lo the
- Credit Bureau. I have to pay & ten aollar fee for that, I have
to pay a late charge, but 1 don't go té the Credit’Bureau.

That's how I pay my mﬂrtgag&. Itve paid over a
year like ﬁhat, 'I call it in, my check comes in 24th, ZSth I
“call and pay ten dollar fee.

If you isok on the seccnd page you will see an
oxanple, Just In Time, they guve you a cenfirmation nurber and
all of that. That's how I pay my mortgage now andkhave been for
over a yeart

JUDGE FORDHAM: Then the next is your telepheone?
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MS. WALKER: A copy of the telephone, gas bill,
water bill, also the water program that they have attached with
the water bill; They grant me £260 a year. That bas been set
gp. S0 my next bill is showlng 208 now. kBy my next bill the
representative informed me $200 should bé applied, and I will
have a bill $8.00 or something, $8.00'halance‘due, and then they
will ask for 517 a month. jBecau:.%e the total water bil!l is
usually 23 or something liké that. That's what the 24 for water
refers 1o. |

JUDGE FORDHAM: Let's go back to the gas bill.

Are you on & budget Qith PGW? |

- M5, WALKER: On PGW 1 guess J will be back here
again for them because I can't meet their budget either. I meet
it for a couple of months, something goes wrong, I have to take
ana give it to PECO. I meet it for a couple of months and then
I take 1t back and give 1t to them. I use the same noney and 9o
from one utillty to the next urility.

kJUDGE FORDHAM: I do see that you're in the CRP
program with thew?

MS. WALKER: That's Cﬁirect‘ But I recewved a
?hone éall saying I am now noe 1bnqer eligible for that. Sc¢, a
PECO representative called me, told me I am no longer eligible

for the program, I will be removed. 3o that's when I requested

the hearing for here. The next ore is a payment, just done

plertronically. I pay Verizen and PECO when I can pay them.
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That's how I pay them. I try never to get under $75.00 for
PECO. But I am aot consistent. I just paid them. They should
no credited today, which is FPebruary firsﬁ,k‘ﬁﬁ, for $75.0C.,
Next one is Verizon, they ate paid. Thal was 38.55.
Elestrunic, the same way. |

JUDGE FORDHAM: Ckay.

MS. WALKER:  The ncx: one is for my car. I had

contacted Teyota, 1 was ready to send my car back and they were

very understanding, they talked wilh me, through management they

~alled me back and sald rather than mess you np this is what we
can do, you don't want to give it back, you're this far into it,
two years will ke here and it will be paid for.

- They wvolunteered that they would be willing to
give a four month, I'm not sure what it's called, but they will
ta%e 1t and put it to the pack of vour loan. You're éonsiﬁered
cnotime.  They just put it on the back. 1 cbuldn't pay Novémber
or Decenber st all. It Was qoing into the third month. 5S¢, 1
gaid you might as well come and get it. They said this is what
you can do, as you can see, 1t's called an extension agreement

retail. They took November of 'C4 and December of '04 and stuck

it to the rear of my agreenent, rear of my 1loan, final loar.

I still have to pay it but they just pushec it back.
They alsc extended 1t to me. I have two letters
an the second page, and they told me 1 could call back if I

wanted 1t tc take effect. That's the letter where I called back
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and they said, yes, and reminded me of & $5 gervice fee each
mmn?h‘th@yydoylt,Bnt they will gfant me four more months of
thic to try to work with thig as much as I c¢can rather than to
lgse it

The way things stand ncew 1 weculd probably never
get another one. T agreed to that. You can see that letter
there and the next letter also electironic payment. That's where
I made the payrent, the one payment.

JUDGE FORDHAM: What type of car is it?

MS. WALKER: A 2000 Eche. It has about 46, 0C0

miles on it.  The next one, I have to pay medical insurance. It

does not cover everything. That's why they were taking out for

the Medicare and Medicaid, but 1 had to step that,because 1

&an?r afford both.But I have to pay $47 & month teo feceive

these penefits.It's a copy of 2 monthly statement. It comes

L every month., I must pay it, :f I miss it they will stop it.
- 1'm out disabled. So, I have To have insurance.

That's one T can't do without. I chose to do without Medicare

and Medicaid. 1 signed a form for them to stop. Go that's £71

& month that wen't bhe zoming out of my Soclal Secur:ity

Disability.

JUDGE FORLHAM: The next section is medical. Tt
will be Complaint's Exhibit Fuve. | |

{Whereupor, document marked as Complainant's

axhibit Five for identification.:
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MS. WALKER:  These are slips when you go to your

doctor, whatever doctor you're going ta, they check warks of

~what they dia to you, there is a co-pay involved. T have a

printout fér basically the year on -— like last vyear they were
allowing you tc get away with no co-pays, most of last year.
But just about évery facility has taken a stand, if you don't
pay & co-pay ycu don't get seen. It's just as simple as that.
Come back and make ancther appointment. Lf you're really sick
gn to the hospital. |

| ’ JUDGE FORDHAM: What is thé amount of the co-pay?

MSQ WALKER: 315 & visit. There are three doctors
mandatory that I see a month. That's 545 out of a check right
there sach month. One doctor, my primary cocter, she backs off
or 1 can come in, she won't charge me. 1 won't mention her name
but she's wvery good to me. Others were previously. Everycne
was goosd to me, fthey just can’t do 1t anymcre. You come through
the door you have to pay the noney.

I put those there to let you know I do have to
make Lhoge appuintmean. I have a page with each doctor’'s name
address, telephone number. Everything is in there. So if there
are any questions they all know that I am having pfoblems feel
free, I will sign it for them to release anything that you neced
Lo know Lo back up everyihing in these packetbs.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Thark you.

M5. WALKER: Then we go to prescriptions.




b

£ad

o) 82

~d

X

FosS
¥ AR

19

JUDGE FORDHAM: That will be Complaznant's
Exhibit Six.

(Whereupon, document marked as Complaznant's
Exhibit Six for identification.)

ﬁ MS5. WALKER: These rrescripticns are nonthly. The
doctors wonld write excess so T didn't have tokg0 every mornth.
They were willing ts‘shgw me the paper where they got Qhere chey
san‘t do 1t anymore. They can'write only for a nmonth's supply.

JUSGE FORDHAM: They can't do 20 or 507

MS. WALKER: Some piils they would write 10C
pills, you could get it at one time with one co-pay. They cut
it oul. The dectors tried to present 1t to me. I didn't bother
t0 readé1tg I believed them because they tad been so gond ta
ma} These are pills that 1 must take. There are pétches if I
don't put on I can't move. These are monthly bills that come
out. My patches, I will do without ther Qr‘cct them up in
little pieces and do'things like that tc last for at least three

months. I can't push it more than three months, then I have to

‘go on and gel it. You're looking at that for medicatlon.

JUUGE FORDHAM: How much is the total for each
month that you pay?
MS. WALKER: 45 and $150 a month for wmedication. For
xc4pays‘ That has’a co=pay, tou. |
 JUDGE FORDHAM: 1 see at the top the first one,

125, what is thar for?
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1 MS. WALKER: Patches I wear but beginning of the

A%

year, so T have to meet the $100 deductible. 71 met the $100

3| deductible, but they will be $35 a menth even with the
4 deductible. They don't have generic for that partlcuiar patch.
& | I've tried cther patches. That's the only cne that weorks. Sc

6 along with the prescriptions T've printed éut as of Janvary and
7 goes back to basically, as far as I could ¢o back just to show
81 you that ! had to pay these. |

9 It's there, I couldn'z get this informaticn unless
0 I paid for it. It's in the system, and it tells you conplete or
11 | reverse. You will see a couple of reverses on the first page,
12 | because i was having difflculty,get:ing'the mcnéy up. 1 left
131 them to have them filled, because 1 coaldn‘t get wmoney. People

14| were helping me.So I got the money teogether and then they

1% conpleted it.
16 ‘ o that's a record a year taers of medications.

17} So you can sec it has months how muck it's ¢osting me a month.
i8 f . JUDGE FORDHAM: The next portion says househecld
19| emergency. | |

LG MS. WALKER: Househcld emergency.

ch N I JUDGE FORDHAM: Exhikit Seven.
22 | (Whereupon, document marxed as Compla:nant's

x Exhibat Seven for identification.)
2&,' : MS. WALKER: buring all of that windy rain and

2% | stuff that we had way back there I'm lockirng at the sky and
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the roor just collapsed. 1f :t was a part of the roct like a

shed or something, I could close ¢ff and not affect my home, I

“would have done that and wouldn't have repaired the roof. But

the rouvf is on my vestibule. T den't have a door. IL's a

- straight through.When you look up at the sky and straight

through. T have no choice but to have it repaitwdg

I reported it td the insmrance'c@mpany, you know,
I figured they would pay for it. Here is ny letter, as you can
read my claim is denied. I don't have that kind of insurance.

T'm HB. T have ©o be higher for ther to cover it. T had to fix

the raof. I tried to have it repaired. No one wou.d repalr
P .

it. Ms. Walker, we will not repair it. 'Raghtfully after you

purchase the house they should have seen and fixed it. That

¢cliche s not helping me now. I had to have the roof fixed

$400. 7There is the receipt for that.

As I stated, if I could have clugad off the area

~like a shed or something it would still be looking at the sky.

T had no choice.It was into the main part of my house.

This is stating for the student loan, I was denied
because they didn't recelve those W2 forms, sent it to the
collection aqencies, But I got everythin$ that they needed.
They have them now. But I call each week, I don‘t niss a week.
Mr; Ross from the collection agency calls me once a weeck %o get
the status from them. All they're saying, it's still under

review.
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I tried everything to try ito rush it. They have
explained =o me, you can get an artorney-v,YGu can.do anything
you like. It's not going to nove any guizker than what it's
- doing now.. The pest I can tell yeu, call weekly, we will give
you status. That's what I have been doing, calling every week.
I eirher fax it or Mr. Ross will call from the agency. That's
how we glive each other reports on status.

There is a letter from them showing W2 forms they
needed, W2 lelters, transcripis where they sent out from the
IR5, 1 have them all there. So you can see that this is not
Swmething I juét saying, because I know you hear aylot of
stuff. So the faéts are there. It's from Lhé IRs.

JUDGE FORDHAM: We will keep that under
Complainant's Exhibit Seven &is0.

M5, WALKER: Loss of benefifs is the next section.

JUDGE FORDHAM: That will be Complainant's Exhils:is
Kight.

k (Whereupon, document marked as Complainant's
Exhib;t Eight far identlficat;cn.}}

MS. WALKER: Loss of benefits. 1In 2002, at cne
time, two months I didn't receive benefits, and then later on,
maybe three months laler, it was another menth I didn't receive
menefits. What happeﬁed, when Social Security had apprcved
everything, 1'n approved, my checks will ccme, then @ guess in

provessing it they found out about arrearage back in the 7C's.
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The letter explains it. Instead of receiving a
check 1 réceivéd this 1ettér sayirng I'm going to receive zero
dollars, because Lhey‘re taking it all to be paid on 16,00C that |
they say 1 owed from 1970 scmethirg.

In October 2002 I weuld recsive no ChéCk at all,
because they were going te take all of 1t for arreatage. There
is a chart here, &ll backed out on this paper that I have here
from Social Security Disabrlity. It took them tine to stralighten
that out. 1 had to fill out packets to séﬁd‘back to them.

| So at this time I'm not getting anything. Two
months nothing.  When they finally got it straightened cut Lhe
least, they would be willing to take was $100, I couldn't go
under that. I had Lo give $10b and they would pay me. They
wouldn't g,ivek méanything for arrearage, théy, wére keeping it.
1 did receive a check with $100 missing out of iv.

Thern on the job that I work at, Rohm aﬁd Haas, if
Juu qo o out on disability after a certain pericd you: disability
rung ouf, you have to, like I‘stiii have medical insurance, Iin
vrder fux‘me ¢ keep those things, even Lhngh 1 pay on my own
the same as I'm working, I have te file for Social Security

Disability. It's in writing in the contract whatever arrearage

2| you get when the check comes that goes to them. You can't keep

M

il because Lhey say you gel palid twice, we paid L, they
approved and give you back arrearage,you're getting paid twice

for the same period of time.
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You have to agree t¢ give them that, which I did.
But when Soctal Security said 1 wen't geb it because 1 cweg it
to thom that left me saying like $9,000 they said I owed thenm,
you know benefit-wlse on the job., 5S¢ they stopped my claim.
They sald 1f you're not going to pay us back, so I had to get
proof from Social Security Disability like the letter, I had to
fax a letter to them. So they knew'I was telling the truth. Are
you going to go on a payment plan for them to pay back £9,C00.
I'm say;ng I can't pay you back for something I didn't get.

They had & heéring and ruled favorable for me that

they would not hold me to 9,000 some odd dellars, and T don't

| have to repay it. They started my benefits back up so I can get

medical and all of that. But that had stopped ne. 1 was a
Qh@)p menth with nathing. Tt's something where yo& don't tell
anyone on the rhore.  You don't talk to someone like thiskunlesa
you can back it up. It’s Just that unreal.

This is what it is about, it shows the letter
where they stopped medical, I had taywrite a letter to have my

doctors write it and everything. Everything was shut down. I was |

on nothing. 1 called welfare to see if I could get help until

~things could ccne back together. That's when everyone was

getting put off welfarc. They told me if 1 didn't have a child
or medical documentation saying T was tctally disebled I ceuld
not get any help from threm, i1t I did 1% would only be food

stamnps.
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By the time we got intc the process the jcb ruled
favorable for me and 1 did not have to go through with it. So
that‘s what that is. The letter had to go to the disability
part of Rohnr and Eaas Company. Those aré those two letters.

| JUDCE FORDHAM: Next par: uncer collections will
hwkﬁﬁmplainant's Exhibit Nine. |

Whe:eupan, documént marked Ccmplainant‘s Exhibit
Nine fﬁi identification.) | |

MS. WALKER: The few credits I had, when 1
purchased my house I had excellent rating with the Credit
Bursau. [he only c:edit cards I had were & few. The naximum
was $200. I figured if I keep a $200 credit line 1 won't worry
about spending a lot of money mith’credit cards. Everything fell

at one time. For each of these cards, & maximum $200 with the

Cexception of one, BPmerican Hetitage, first one showing I had a

credit line with them. There is very little inté:escyin that,
and they are willing to work with me.

All Capital Qne was $200 maximum was the spending
limit. I couldn't meet them, as you can see $200 have turned
irto thousands of dollars, all interest. ‘lhey said they weould
work with ne whenever I get on mybfeét, they would combine this
together and do a one time thing, start ancther payment
arrahgamemt. I <¢ld them I would contact them when I'm able.

1 will when I'm able.

1 have one in here from medical, $45 co-pays from
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“ditierent places letting me get away, which they al. come back
te you. That's one for co~pay for medical. There is another
one for co-pays.That's my primary doctor, different co-pays,
she just saw me, and thal's just coming back at‘mei - That's all
rt is.  So basically collectibns, everything to let you kncw
that's all T have in the line of credit, and they are all in
'cmllectwonﬁ.

The next one is physicians names‘whatever. What I
anave done, taken every physiclan E?m seeing, two’different |
surgeries that will be done, neurcsurgery and orthopedic
ﬁurgcry} T have listéd names and locations and tele?hone
numbers, and they have a blank'release of information'farms witn
a signature on it, nothiny on it. Anybody at all that T approve
needs to have a medical record to confirm any of this, they're
more than welcome to get it. They den't have to woiry about
getting a signature from me. They're already signed.

| JUDGE FORDHAM: That document will be
Complainant's Exhibit Ten. |

(Whercupon, document marked &as Coﬁpla;nant's
Exhibit Ten for identification.) |

MS. WALKER: I guess that's it. The back is a
form that PECO sent me, T filled out the best that I could.

JUDGE FORDHAM: That will be Complainant's 11.

{Whereupon, document marked as Complainant's

Exhibit 11 for identification.}
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JUDGE FORDHAM: This 15 income and expense
inforrasion which lists the salary which we saw before and
Socral Sceurity income and then amount for ﬁiffereﬁt'expemses.

MS. WALKER: I den't have car insurance. [ don't
drive the car, I have a garage. That's where my car stays until
T'm akcle fto gét Tar insurance. Itfs out mf‘the weather. The
car .s in good shape. 50 I don't use it. What I have to do as
far as rhe doctor 1 use SEPIA or someone picks me up. During
the day I can use a discount card, it's 75 cents. I didn't put
it deown, but 75 cents each way instead of full fare for
digcount. -

JUNGE FORDHAM: Wher was the injury? ‘

MS. WALKER: Gctober 1993. 1t took me down for a
ﬁ&up;e of months.But I returned to work. Then I think 2032
T workedvé while with it. 2001 is when I came owt, I think
sumething like September or something of 2001. I was working
from the time of the fall unti) September 2001, I wasn't -- 1
got pald the same, didn't deduct the pay, cot the same paycheck.
But I was light duty, didn't do all the things thuat I noxmdlly'
did. So that's what happened there.

CUDGE FORDHAM: Do y@u}have,any'cross~examinatlon,
Mr. Kanagy?

CROSS-EXAMINATICN
3Y MR. KANAGY: |

. Do you live at your house alone?
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s You doun't have anyone else there with any other inccme?
B, I have a cat, Dominic.

MR. KANAGY: I have no other guestions.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Ms. Walker. |

‘MS. WALKER: I also stared teo representatives
from FECO, when we had our braak, that I had already talked
abuul trying Lo get into the workforce when I can get nyself

Together. 1 don't need additional training. I'm more than

gualified to dn what I do. According re dectors I will be able

to resume doing that. I wanted then to know, say I'm ready tc
work atb the end of the year, does it mean sameune’may'have to
train you; these thoughts may ¢ through your mind. I wanb you
bor know T'm qualified to do what T do.  T'm good at what T do.

% 's not like I have te go someplace where scmeons will have to

nelp me get in to learn something.

- I'm very good at wnat I do, Ycur Honor. I worked

for PECO for a good while with Hank in collections. But T

wented you to know that, too, that means something when someone

ig ready to go back, how will we get the perscon back in here,

- am qualified.

JUDGE FORDHAM: We will marx the resime as
Complainant's Exhibit 1Z2.
(Wheruepon, document narked Complainant's Exhibit

12 for identification.)

L
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MS., WALKRR: That*é ail I have. ,

JUDGE FORDHAM: You may bé excused from the
stand. |

CUDGE FORDHAM: Mr. Kanagy.

MR. KANAGY: I would like to call Theresa

- Ferrier.

cUDGE FORDHAM: Ms. Ferrier, let me swear you in.
THERESA ANN FERRIER,
having keen duly sworn, testified as follows:
| JUDGE FORDHAM:  You may be stated. Would yvou
state your name and business addresz for the record.
THE WITNESEZ:  Theresa Ann Ferrier. I work at PECO
gnergy Company, 2301 Market Street, Philadelphia, PA 19101."
JUDGE FORDHAM: Mr. Kanagy.
MR. KANAGCY: Thank you. If I may appreach and
hand out the exhibits‘
JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes, you may.
MR. KANAGY: We have three exhibits that have
veen marked as PECQ One, Two and Three. |
JUDGE FORDHAM: They shall be so marked.
(Whereupon, documents were marked as PECO Exhibits
Hos. One, Two and Three for identification.) |
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. KANAGY:

2. Ms. Ferrier, by whon are you smployed?
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A, I'm employed by PECO Energy Company.

¢.  How long have you been employed by PECO?

A. Bkout 27 years.
Q. What is your current position with PECO?

A, 'I am a regulatory assessgz.

Q. Could you please describe your job dutes as a regulatory
assessnr?

A. I review and investigate all complaints filed against

| PECO Energy to the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission.

0. Are you familiar with the complaint today?

B. S Yes,

Q. | e yer have pefore you what has bsen marked PECO Exhibit
ane?

A Yes.

. Could‘ymu please explain what PECQkﬁxh;blt One is?

A, PECO Energy Exhibit One is a billing statement of the

account showing bills rendered from February 2003 through the
most current bill rendered up until January 13th, 2005 meter
reading, The billing statement does show the meter reading
date, the number of days in the billiﬁg period, the méter
reading and the type, the nmonthly billed usage for electric,
daily averaqge use, the billed revenue, amount requested,‘the
due date of the pill, any late charges LhaL were assessed,
ang any payments that were applied, and the dales payments

were regelved.
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Of course a running account balance, and 1f there
are any comments that refer to a specific bill, there is a bill
messayge or comment.

Q. ‘What is the current halance on Ms. Walker's account?

A.  1,446.58 is the current accourt balance.
g, ~Cculd you explain where that's shown on PECO Exhibit One?
A. If yeu look at page three of PECO One, it's under column

of balance, that shows the present account ba.ance.

I, When was the last payment made on this account?

A. Last payment we did receive was posied to the acecount
Jaﬁuary 2lst, in the amount 0% 575.

Q. Mg. Ferrier, do you have berore'you what has been marked

PECO Exhibit Two?

A Yes.
G Could you explain what PECC Sxbhiibit Two 132
A, PECO Energy Exhibic Two 1s a summary of payment terms we

entered intc wWith the custmmerw,’It tells the date that it was
negotiated, what were the terms that were procéssed. These
Lermy were wilher negotliated by the company or declilsions thal
were rendered by the Bureau of Consumer Servlc&s on an informal
level. They showed the terms were entered into May of '02,

July of '02, March of '03. We received two decisions on two
separate informel compleints, one Febraary of '04, and the other
ane Oétabér of '24,

PECO Energy Exhibi+ Number Twn shows four factors,
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which 15 sore informetion regarding the ascount. It gives the
account kalance, and when this was processed we had not receirved
$UHL00 payment. It doesn't ref}eat the m@sa,upﬁated aTCOunt |
baiance but tells you what the balance is at the time it zcok it
Looacorue, and the customer's abilizy o pay, péyment history on
the acoount.

Q‘k Do you have hefsre you what has been marked PECS Exhibit

Three, Ms. Ferrier?

v Yes.
g Could you explain what FOOO Exhibit Three is7?
L PECS Encrgy Exhibit Three, poge one of two, 15 a copy of

a derision rendered by the Bureau of Consumer Services onoan
aintormal complaint €iled July '¢4. This decision issued Qctober
nf Y04 asks the customer Yo pay $£325 by November ninth, '04 and
then beginning wits the Demémber 44 due date to pay a budget
amount of 103 plus 515 towards the arrears.

Page two of two of PECC Energy Three i1s a copy of

a decigior rendered hy the Bureau of Congurer Services nn an

informa. complaint filed January '04. This decision was rendered

February oI "04 and asks th

e customer te pay a badget oi 390
plus 515 rowards the arrears. |
. What 1s Ms. Walker's a?eraga Bill at this tine?
A, Average ﬁill right new is $B6.
J. What i1s the current budget bill?

L, Budgelr amount is £95 currently.
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0. Is Ms. Walker a CAP customer?
A. Yes.
BE L Could you explain the benefits she receives on the CAP
Program? - 1
A. Customer receives 25 percenﬁ,ra:eVréductlon;fer the first

500 kilowatt haurs of electric.

Q. Have you calculated the catchup emcunt based on the BCS

decision?

A, Yo,

Q. Could you please explain whart that amoun:'is?

I The Stammel right now 1s a credit amount of $14. iHow I

calculated, that if you look at FECO Exhipit One, the decisgion

Fd pay $203 budget bheginning with the December bili. So on page\
Lo mf’thé exhibit, I took the.bill that has a due date of
December sixth. Ivtook the bill that has & due date of January

fifth. 1 took $103, because that was the calculated budget, 1 5
times It by tweo, which equals $206. So, I toQk threé payments
that the customer made, one of‘$70, Cetcber 28th, one of 575
vaémber 23, and the most receht'payment‘of‘$75‘made January

31st. Those three payments total 3220, which leaves a credit

‘balance of $14.

Q. That's if you don't include the upfront payment?
A. That's corxrect.

0.  What is PECO's final position regarding this complaint?
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A, We're asking that the decision rendersd by the Bureau
- of Cmnsumér,gwfviceﬁ be affirmed. Soc the decision aSkihg the
customer to pay $325, we want to reduce it by $14, because of
'the credit on the Stammel amount we're asking that $311 be'paid
and continue te pay the budget amcunt plus $15 ftowards arrears.
| Also, ask the customer if there is a change in
’inaamé'begaugefthe chings we discussed off tﬁe record she could
aail‘us and we can take that into consideration for possible
resclution. We will ha§e someone from ouf‘CAP Rate Cares
Department call Ms. Walker to see'if‘she‘s eligible for any
reduction gue to medical equipment she kas at the property.

MK. KANABY: Your Henor, 1 have no further
guestions of Ms. Ferrier. I would like to wove for the
zdmission of Exhibits One through Three. |

| - JUDGE FORDHAM: Du you ﬁave any queitions fox
My. Perrier? -
MS. WALKER: I would like to say something,
Your Honor, not so much a guestion. |

JUDIGE FORDHAM: If you have a gquestion you can ashk
a\queétian‘ T will let you make remarks later on, but if you
- nave guestlons.

M5. WALKER: I could say it in the ‘foxm:o_f a
guest ton but I WQH': do Lt. ~No quest ions. | | |

JUDCE FORDHAM: Do you have guestions about the

dotuments?
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MS. WALKER:  No.
| JUDGE FORDHAM: PECO Exhibits One, Two, and Three
admitted without objection. You're excused.
{Wnereupon, documents marked PECO Exhibizs Nes. 1,
2,’and 3 for 1centificatinn were received in evidence)
THE WITNESS: Thank you.
JUDGE FORDHAM: Now you can make your statement.

MS. WALKER: As much as I explained to PECO reps

e

when I went into the office I'm explaining it to you now, even

if the decision is rendered and “hey said, Ms. Walker, we will
let vou continue to pay 575 & month iust or this, this would be,

thais would not help me if I had tc give 300 some dollarxs down in

nrder to do it. If you understand. 1 could have possibly maybe

seeraped they might nave got 90 or 75. But a downpayment they're

saying I have ﬁﬁ have 300 something, plus paying'frgm here on
sub, there is no way unless a miracle -- it would be a mi:aéle
to be able to give her 300 down, $20C or 100. I don't have it.
Where wi?l T get it from? Where am I getting it from?

That's all I have to say. Liks 1‘said, i
could have sa:d it in the form of & quéstitn, where wauld I get
money for a downpayment? I don't have it. That's the key.
I don't have it.

JUSGE FORDHAM: Mr. Kanagy?

MK. KANAGY: Nothing, Your chér.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Ms. Walker, what I will have to
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i do -- 1 understanc.What I will do in.my'decisian‘ls write

2| @vgryth;ng@ bhecause you have giveﬂrusrdetailed information about

34 whét vou have, the possibility of the surgery and what is going
4 te happen after surgery. So I will Lry to see‘if there are any

4 éxs%ptiong that can be made. But what I have to do 1s follow

g | ﬁ@mm:@élmn precedence. That's why they'vre saying what they're

?,' saying, becausce there are certain things that we have to fcllcew.
8 | - But as you indicated ycu're asking us to look for
9| exceptions. I will try to look fcr exceptions.

0] MS. WALKER: T'm lnoking for any help T can get.
111 JUDGE FORDHAM: I thank yeou for color coding your
17 f exhibits. We thark you for being SO efficient and gaod as what

13 you do, as you indicated before.

14 | M&. WALKER: FPECO, thank you Ffor hearing me.
15 o MR. KANAGY:  Thank you.
_16;1 ’ ’ JUDGE FORDHAM: As 1 indicated before, I will

'1711 reVIéw all the exhibits that have been entered into evidence,
i8 and write'a decision which will come to the parties from the
39 - Marrisbury office. 1f either party cbjects to my decision you
20 | cen file exceptions and the full Commission will review 1it.
21 t I1f there is no review of my decision it will become final by

22 | operation of Law.Thank you very nuch.

23 MS. WALKER: Thank you.

24 | : (Whereupon, at 2:40 a.m. the hearing was

25 | adjourned.:
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me, and thereafter reduced to typewriting by me or under my
direction; and that this transcript 1s & true and accurate

record ta rhe best of my ability.
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Florence M. Walker | - , 4950 Sansom Street
Philadelphia, PA 19139
Phone/Fax: (215) 7470294

February 1, 2005
Lisa A. Litz, isquire ,"‘"J Sy AENET
S e ; ;’ * "‘s s ‘-s .
PECO Energy Company te u_;d il y’g w J e Vo B S
2301 Market Street ‘ kf? A N i;;jl";;’
Suite 523-1 | e e
Philadelphia, PA 19101-8699 MAR 07 2005
REQUEST FOR PAYMENT ARRANGEMENTS ~ ACCOUNT #25-09-50-034851
I would like to thank you for granting me this opportunity to meet with you to
discuss my outstanding bill with PECO. I want you to be able to understand
‘why it has been and still is incredibly difficult for me to honor the generous
payment agreements that PECO has given in the past and why at this time it is
literally impossible for me to meet the current agreement,
Fortunately last month, my physicians informed me that there is a 90% prognosis
that 1 will be able to return to leading a constructive life and seek gainful
employment by the end of this year (2005).
I ask only that you review the documentation that I have enclosed and assist me
by devising a payment plan that I can adhere to until I am able to return to the
workforce
PECO Energy’s assistance has been and will always be appreciated.
MS. FLORENCE M. WALKER - C-20043932
Enclosures:
History (Finandial & Medical) 8 .
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REQUEST FOR PAYMENT ARRANGEMENTS

Finandal and Medical Information

PREPARED BY

Florence M. Walker
4950 Sansom Street
Philadelphia, PA 19139
PECO Energy Account #25-09-50-034851

SUBMITTED TO

Lisa A. Litz, Esquire
2301 Market Street
Suite S23-1
Philadelphia, PA 19101-86%99

February 1, 2005
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PA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION ' '
SECHETARY'S BUREAU
- Your New Beneﬁt Amount
BENEFICIARY'S NAME: SOCIAL SECUF.ITY CLAIM NUMBER
FLORENCE W ALKER : {only the last 4 digits are shown to help prevent

{dentity theft) XXX-XN-0034 A

Your Social Security benefits will increage by 2.7 percent in 2005, because of a rise In the cost of
Yiving. You ean use this letter when you need proof of your benefit amount to recoive food stampy, rent
subsxdies, energy agsistance, bank loans, or for other busmess,

. Yaur new mrmthiy umount (bcforc- &eductions) is ; . $1048.20

¢ The amount we are deducting for Medicare is o 7820

(If you did not have Medicare aa of Nov. 19, 2004,
or if someone else pays your premium, we show $0.00.)

- & -The arsount we are doducting for-voluntasy-federal mx-mthholdmg oo o 8000 .
: {If you did not elect voluntary federal tux w{thhol as of '
Nov. 19, 2004, we show $0.00.) g ”Mr’ :
s After ta]dng any other daductions, we will depomt.r Gl f 1{ pw “{,ﬁ ﬁ T““ $871.00
into your bank account on Jan. 26, 2006. < LS UV kg

If you dleagree with any of these amounts, you should write to us w;thm' éO days from theo date
you receive this fetter ' , '

We mww you to visit our website at www,.soclalsecurity.gov on the Internet to find general
information about Social Becurity. You also can call us at 1-800-772:1218 and speak to a representative
from 7 a.m. until 7 p.n., on business days. If you have & touch-tone phone, recorded information and
gervices are ovallable 24 hours a day. Our lines are busiest early in the week and carly in the month so,
if your business can wait, it ig best to call at other times. If you are deaf or hard of hearing, you may
call our TTY number, 1-800-326-0778. 1f you are outside the United States, you can contact any US,
embassy or consulate office, or the Veterans Affairs Regional Office in Manila, Please have your full
nine-digit Social Bocurity claim number uvailable when you call or visit and include it on any letter you
send w the Social Security Administration, 3f you are inside the United States, you also can visit your
local office.

SECOND FLOOR

8001 MARKET STREET

PFHILADELPHIA PA
e
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Social Securfly Administration @
Retirement, Survivors and D:sabxhty Insurance
Important Information

de Atiantm Program Service Ccnter

Phnaf e e 19123.2992
€ a, it ania -
Date: gecem 33' 3

Claim Number: 186-32-9034HA

. M-‘:E::::-

¥4

FLORENCE WALKER , ﬁé
4950 SANSOM ST , ,

PHILADELPHIA PA 19139-3522
fesdllstisnsdiettilbundbiddenshibinbobdibibbissbland

You are entitled to medicare hospital and medxcal insurance beginning
~ February 2004, ,

What We Wili Pay And When | _

s You will receive $855.00 for January 2004 around February 25, 2004,

¢ ?g‘g ’;t:\;’}tgou will receive $8'5_5‘0(.) 6n or about the fourth Wednesday of
Information Abott Medicare

o The monthly premium for your supplemental medical insurance is $66.60
bcgmmng ebruary 2004.

,We will start to take premiums out of your February 285, 2004 check.
If You Have Any Questions

We invite you o visit our website at www. socialsecurity.gov on the Internet to

find general information about Social Security. If you have any specific

guesnons, ou may call us toll-free at 1-800-772-1; 13, or call your local Social
ecurity office at 1-215-252-9007. We can answer most questions over the
phone. 1f you are deaf or hard of hearing, you may call our TTY number,

l 800«325-0778 You can also write or visit any Social Security office. The office

that serves your area is located at:

SOCIAL SECURITY
SECOND FLOOR
3901 MARKET STREET
PHILADELPHIA, PA 19104

kC . o | - See Next Page
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FORM SSA~1 099 SOC!AL SECUR!TY BENEFiT STATEMENT

| 2004 « PART OF YOUR SOCIAL SEGURITY BENEFITS SHOWN IN BOX 5 MAY BE TAXABLE INCOME.
+ SEE THE REVERSE FOR MORE INFORMATION.

Box 1. Namg Box 2. Baneficiary's Social Security Number
FLORENCE WALKER : 186-32.0034
[Box 3 Bonetis Paid in 2004 Box 4 Banefils Repaid to SSA in 2004 Box 6. Not Bonalils or 2004 (tior 3 minas Box 4)
$12,258.60 $1,200.00 ,  $11,058.60

| Paid by check or direct deposit
- Meadicare premiums deductod
from your benefit
Deductons for work or vther
- ndjustments
Potal Additions
Benalits for 2004

DESCRIPTION OF AMOUNT IN BOX 3
$10,326.00

| $732.60

$1,200.00
$12,258.60
$12,258.60

DESCRIPTION OF AMOUNT INBOX 4
Deductions for work or other
adjustments $1,200.00

Benefits Repaid to SSA in 2004 $1,200.00

- Box 8. Voluntary Federal Income Tax Withheld

NONE

Box 7. Address

- FLORENCE WALKER

4950 SANSOM 5T
PHILADELPHIA PA 19139-3522

- Box 8. Clairn Number (Use this number if you nood 10 contiict SSA)

186-32-9034A

Form 8SA«1095:5M {1-2005)

DO NOT RETURMN THIS FORM TO SSA OR IRS
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RECEIVED

DUEUM{Ni FEB 2 4 2005

PA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMIS
SECRETARY'S BUHEAUSION

Socxal Securxty Deduction
(Waiver - Pending)

(e Qa2 ey




/:/AP ’

§SA Cover Letters | Page 1 of 1

by A fowthico @
ecunty Admlmstratlon |

Important Information
From: Social Security Administration

Date: 12/01/2004
Telephone No.: 1-800-772-1213

FLORENCE WALKER

4950 SANSOM ST

PHILADELPHIA PA 19139-3522

The enclosed form(s) has been sent to you based on your recent contact with Social Secumy 3 toll-free
telephone service, It is important that you complete the enclosed form(s) and mail/return it to the

“address shown below.

SOCIAL SECURITY ADM!NISTRATION

RECEIVED 35&032;&3? ?”1 ‘REET | "»:5’ F 2,

SEATE R Tars \ &/ =TT
. PHILADELPHIA PA 19104 T,
ey P, 47;“
PA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION "y LY

SECRETARY'S BUREAU Office Hours : 09:00AM to 04:00PM
v{"‘?

SCulIMENT

1f you have any questions or need further agsistance, please call our toll-free number (1-800-772-1213)

between 7:00 a.m. « 7:00 p.m.. Monday through Pnddy or contact your local Social Security Office at
2154252-9007. ‘

- oo H3737

Alice A Jennings (AEW)
Mega TSC Director
UNIT:Ad41
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NMTY WUSE CERT!F!CA’!’!ON AND PRI

tWMMMMwmﬁﬂmauMMlﬂmﬁ
staterments o forme, end it & true and correct to e beet of my
gives & foise or niviseding statement sbout & matensl fact in this

]

mmiaﬁuﬂmumwm wmmmm‘wm

m'mns OF OVERPAID PERSON OR #mssmmﬂve PAYVEE

SIGNATUNE (Free nilke, @igdis nitsl, set mml (Write inki

25 | 247 QMQA

AL TELEFHONE NUMBSR I2 WE MAY CALL You
WOHK {tociude aisa codel ?I 7 ﬂ

£ ,S’A//ym "‘T"E? i

fa, L4

mﬁﬁ“&?‘" ‘5{"‘;"""{&;’ ﬁ‘ WHicH You

mmmmomvumummmwmw‘ m:xmovo,wwwm:x>,m

wmmwmmmkmwmmmmm :

' .oivtngthd:fui

EGNATURE 57 WiTheay. WITNESS jemns
N 7 | | RN
ACORESS MW‘ . Chy, Stete, od 1o Code) ber and atrest, CRy, £ieta, and tip Code)
About the Privacy AGL thess and other reasons why information

The Scaigl Secwrity Aat (Sestions 204, 1631(1:), and 1870)
and the Fedarst Coal Milris HeoHR snd Bafety Act of 1088
show us to oollect the facta on this form, This form I
voluntary. However, ¥ you do not give us the facts we ask
for, we may not be sbis 10 porove your walver reguest. If we
cennot colfect the overpsemen, we may sk {he Justice
Departmant 1o colfest .

Somatimes the faw reqiris (3 to glve out the fscts on this
form without your congent. W& must give these fscts 0
another perton or govarniment agency Hf Faders! faw requires
that we 4o $0 of 1o do the réssach end sudits nesded 1o
tonitor end improve the profrins we mansge.

We miy also glve thess facts t6 the Justice Depanment 16

Investigata and prousouté vidietidnd of the Soclsl Securlty Act .

of wé mey use the faots In domputer matching programs.
HMatehing programs comgerd. au? records with thoss of other
Fedecal, Srate, of focHl GRWNNSIK MQencies. All the Agenciss
may use matching progreme 0 find or prove that e person
qusiities for benetits pedd for or mensged by the Federsl
govemmaent, Another uUse le (o Identify and
OveipEyMents of to oolleut owerdus losns under thess banefits
programs.

-‘M.._ -

coflect

m Vhworﬁvmgnmavwhmsmm

sty offlos,

on Aot smm s Thln fniormaﬂon

sl 10 arswer thisse meﬁm wa Glsplay o

Managerment end Budgit camtrol mumber. We
It take abowt 2 houre to read the Insiructions,
wEs, and answar the quastions. SEND THE
I FPRM TO YOUR LOCAL SOCIAL SECURITY
of§os Is Bsted under V. 8. Govermiment sgencies In
j drectory of you may call Socled Seourty &
‘ Youmaysmdwonourwnv

Mmm mim’na to our time
ddress, not the complesed form.

Purm wunu (12-200% # 04-2004)

% US. Govaenment Prinilg Ofis 2004 104- 48800004
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- Washington Mutual B 204 24

Page 1 ot ¢

' HOME LOANS Y W o

| ® Hom@Loan Statement
Wahington Mutual Bank January 2006
Customer Servies: Toll fru LB&b 72,8937 Se habla ezpafial , :
TOD: Dial 7-1-1 for relay sstistance Statemant Dste: January 25, 2009
v WaMuHomelosns.com ¢.ctME3r sm,s« Dacomber 27, 2004
lBg{NCLNN o | our Loan Number: 8002614368
#19800296169368959 ‘
L4 0V AT 097 “AUTE naommnam 7 MM [ Your Property and Loan information |

hadiblnlblbodhibiodbsts QWED Property Adkirens: ' 4950 SANSOM ST
FLORENCE M WALKER PHILADELPHIA PA 19139

4950 SANSOM 5T

Lol
oo
2
g
<C
=)
] _) "’f’ 2 TR
% B PHILADELPHIA PA 1?1394522 , ~ f’,{f{,‘fﬁ‘;’kﬁtﬂ,’"‘f} j NG iﬁ Ly s‘ TR 3 "gjmm o
—y FEB 2 4 2005 Escrow Balance:’” | s 5 i 675)00
s MAR 07 o008
= ‘ PA PUBLIC UTIUTY COMMISSION i Y ' SBpaE
ymeBt.URETARY'S BUREAU : ou Know?
‘,'U ' { Your N‘m Pa ht i Far damis about your home lodn, vitht us at
E Next Payment Due: January 01, 2003 WiMuHomal.osns.com. Chack recent usnssctlons,
i Principal and tntarest: o st i 46593 L .:r'%sofm 1 of your loan documents, view your cutiont
fme Eucrow: s 13820 Eu &, Of use one of the many loan
~ NI : calcutators. tiycurcaﬁm-ﬂmcu«,dmp(ycﬂckon “‘My
< Optionsl Produets: ] 43.55 Home Losr* and follow the 16 reictar by
o Currant Peyment: $ 647.68 salecting » UseriD and ngfrd P
2 Plus
i Past Due Payment: 3 : 647,68
2 Unpaid Late Charges: s 192. 22
<o( Yotal Amount Dust® <
-t | Yoar to Date Accourt Activity , 1
- !mpartsmt Ma“ma“ Principal Psid: $ 0.00
:?_ l ‘} intarest Pald: $ 0.00
. * 16 avoid 6 lata chirge of §24:17, we must receive your Proparty Taxes Paid: $ 0.00
Q paymcn{ of mzdpd lnwra;! sn/d ggs c:‘;‘ow dapo;: Insurance Paid: 8 0.00
o 1] paymaents by 01/1 g ouir rass \ D
L hours, 1f tis deta falle o ¥ wooksnd of holiy, o PMUMIP Paid; 3 25.23
paymant must be recevad by the next businets
Plosss sea the raverse dde for Recent Account Acﬁmy,
nopse
Wa krtow your financlsl information is Important to you, Ti M
Ensuring the pivacy of your Infermstion is imponant to us., ,; 'J
Plaave teke & moment 1o Jook et the erclosed brochure w =
aboul‘M:énngton Murtusl’s policy on pdvacy. '
Ploass returm bottom partion with your payient (aiow 7:10 days for postal delwen. - W9 ﬁ : Q .
2 washington Mutual ™ Peyment Dus Dete: serwiary O, 2008
© . HOME LOANS , Current Payment: ; $ 647.68
FLOREMCE M WALKER : - Towul Afount Due: $ 1457.88
- H Recoived After: ) denusty 18, 2009
Loan Numbaer: 8002616368 Tots! Amount Plus Late Chargas:  § 1,511.75
Statarmern Dste: Jecranry 25, 2005 ° “ 98 ~
\ deking Your Peymen
@ Q:ﬁ?cmﬁ mm%mm&m’“ Plagsa witts In any sdfilons! funds thet dgm mey be Including
s Ploase chack hevo H charse of sddréss o tekipd m:hyawpuym ffyaum s and do not
D‘ himﬁmndmﬁmmddodtﬁsm m ﬂson mhﬂd«nﬁdmm mwnpp!mbh
‘Ci'l‘l”“M'Oi‘ll‘lIl"ﬂ“l"“ﬂ‘ll!t‘ﬂl"“il‘lﬂ’“al‘l . LateChcrgca ot
WASHINGTON MUTUAL Additional Principal +
PO BOX 830021 Addltidnal Escrow +
BALTIMORE MO 212630011

ARSI ARM T imin Bt RIA Futizo PaM , *
, « , Totad Amount Endloted «

AANARARA MOAAAAD AMAARAAA OAARY Y1 91 8 ATHEAECE AAMRSHI ARL G5 a8 i




3 ’ .
Washingtor Mutual Bank, Fa .
Just in Time EFT® Processindentss ‘

P.O.Box 3138  Any Questions? Call
Milwaukes, Wi 63201 Customer Sarvios at
: ‘ (866) 9268837
- Novembdr 27, 2004
Florence M. Walker ' itk
4850 Sansom St

Philadelphla, PA 18138-3622
el llebuseeeliallibidseoddbocl ddeeddalaal bl bl fi sl lens]

RE: 8002816368 ~
Contirmation Number: 1502268783

Doar Floronce M. Walker,

Thank you for using Washington Mutual Bank, FA's Just In Time EFT electronio payment drafting servics,
_Ag per your authorization on November 26, 2004, thia one-time request will be procsssed in the amount
ot $657.68, and will bo applied to the loan as of Novembar 28, 2004. Thia amount, which includes a
-~ $10.00 sarvios fes, will be retiscted on your bank statemerit following this peyment.

Should you have any quastions about tho Just in Time EFT payment or this confirmation, or would fike to
usa this seivice again, plesse oontact ug at the number below.

Sinoarely,

Customer Servios B
Washington Mutual Bank, FA
dust i Time EF
(866) 926-8937




\/ Biting Dale_ 1228104  Page 1 of 6
i ‘ 215740234

Mw ~ Aoeog 747 0204 77137 Y
W never sbop working v youL How to Reach Us: Sew page 2
FLORENCE M WALKER
Paymerts Focsved b Do 28 ~ . Marage Your Verizon Account Onfine!
Past Dus Charges $18.51 View & pay s, 1sGLes! rapars, place Onsers,
Now Cherges : N Go fo vertzon.com
Vertzon (page 3) R oA Cliot 'Sbﬂ in* ke MWW
~ Varkzon Long Distanoe (pege 8) AL <]
Tota! New Cherges dus Jan 24 | 5.5
Totel Due - (Pust Dus + hewj o7.08
Mol payments tot
Vertzon, PO Box 8585, Phila PA 19173-0001
Charige of biling address?

Qo fo vertzon.combdingsddress of e page 2.

|  Acoount: 215 747 6284 779 37 ¥

" ' New Charges Due: 01/24/08

verizgn |
V“”m‘“‘b‘“"’”zc’m’m wm
elan mé up for 8 §1 month Amount Peii: ‘ , ~
FLOﬂEmE MWALKER ;
PHILAPA  t91as-3s22 | POBOX BSOS
tudllehessstloafldabosntisdshiadeboebdobibltendlind PHILA PA 19173-0001

feosltdissalHurebuaflslbsnslonsbloss ndlbaadif

10421,5074702947730041046560000000000001 851 50000005706 706000




, Page: 1 of 1
pmmngﬂm GAS WORKS ® + Bilng Dane: _o1/1ek
B00.W, MONTGOMERY AVERUS, PRILADELPMIA, PA 101X2.0080 Account Number: 08823780
MONTHLY STATEMENT GENERAL INFORMATION
From 12/14/04 thru 01/14/06 CONTACT US
Billing Cyele Numbor: 11 :  Gas Leaks & Emargencies 216 238
Accqam for: ; : ~ Billing & General Information 216 236-°
B axEn | Appliance Service 216 238
PHILADELPHIA PA 18139.3622 Theft of Gas 216 684+
Forsign Language Assistance 216 23841
Hearing impaired TTY Line 216 23844
LRP Billing Summary. ‘ ‘ Raprasentantes Que Hablan Espanol 216 236
,, {Psm Due Non-Basic Charges $0.00 Web Site - wiew. pgworks.com
Curraﬂt Non-Basic Charges 80.00 NN
. rPust Dus  CRP'Baslc Chargas . $874.88 CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS
: Curmnt CRP Basic Chargez 688,50 : {Hours 9 &.m. - 6 p.m..)’ | |
—" - Center City 1137 Chestout St. (M, T. TH, F)
Tozat Amount Due By Germaniown 210 W, Chalten Ave. (T, W, F}
Feb 10, 2006 , ~$963.38 8. Philadelphla 1601 S, Brond St. (M, W, TH)
T B ‘ Frankford 4410 Frankford Ave. (T, TH, F)
N. Philadelphia 1337 W. Erle Ave. (M, W, TH)
W. Philedsiphle 5230 Chestnut St. (M, T, W,F)

kot ik hckori s ¢ e T ARRLNL sl aidi t WP VS i e atinbi 8- T s T o st s A

Sér
%

3

Quartions 6 corfiplaints about your bil? Pleass st us beiore the Due Date w1 2982381000,

-

Or write 10, POW P.0. Box 3800, Phlla.. PA 10122-0050

i i,

Plaase veturn this partion with vour payment,

“t Placo X" In box for
sddress corrections. Print
camections on roverse sido.

6124 2 AC 0,600  ****=*****AUTOCR**C-026
;lii‘tit’t!iii‘}ti,'l‘i,llii}'ﬁl‘i‘lfO’ifll&lllll{l]‘!!l“lll’

FLORENCE WALKER

4960 SANSOM ST

PHILADELPHIA PA 19139-3622

Amount Enclosed:

Wrke your sooount Aumbar an your check of money ordet made peyabls (o POW.

Accourtt Numbar:
Due Date:
Plasss Pay:

0882376070
feb 10, 2000

$963.36

ARERED

ol *

‘ Galitdoselibndiacdbadtalddadidididslladd
Phlladelphia Gas Worke

P.O. Box 7789

Phitadelphia, PA 18101-7789

0009623760704000000000963347

:



‘ & City of Phn‘é:pma

R Water Revenue Bureau

Customer Service Divislon
Munilelpal Services Bullding

1401 John . Kennedy Boulevard
Phitadeiphia, PA 191021883

£ Phone: (215) 838-8880

Dates 11729/04

Account Number!
049:-70940-04950-001

FLORENCE WALKER |
4930 SANSOM ST N N
PHILADELPHIA, PA 19139 1B/ £
/R Service Address
g 4950 SANSOM ST
Agreement Due Date;
01716/2004

Dear Customer:

Your special agreement with the Water Revenue Buresu is due for review. The terms of the agrement require that your
records be reviewed for your eligibility to contitue this agreement. 1f you have missed any agreement payments, please
-miail them along with the enclosed form, ,

An Automatic Meter Reading (AMR) device must be installed at your property before we can process your application.
1f you do niot have an AMR call 215-685-9621 or 215-685-9622 to schedule an appointment.

To avoid cancelling this agreement, you must complete and return the enclosed form along with all required information
(including proof of income) within ten (10} days from the date of this letter. Plcase return all documents and the enclosed
te-cviluation form in the special WRAP envelope provided.,

Whater Revenue Bureau
Asgistance Program Unit




Leeelllebsenetbtlbebseedbeetdendbsded el Lo et ; ‘iﬁgfgg‘ggxggpgfss

ACCOUNT NUMBHER

gé%ge fsl AE%%SE OS&SZr & : 049-10940-04950~001
It ANElBUTA BA 40T - INCLUDES PAYMENTS
PHILADELPHIA PA 19139«3522 ON OR BEFORE 01/13/05

DELINQUENT CHARGES HUST BE PAID IMKEDIATELY TO AVOID YOUR ACCOUNT

BEING SCHEDULED POR SHUT OFF. PLEASE DISHEGARD, IF YOU HAVE ALREADY

-MADE YOUR PAYMBND. -IP -YOU NEED TO MAKE A PAYMENT AGREEBMENT, -©R e
NEED LOW INCOME ASSISTANCE CALL (215) 686-6880.

THARK Y0U.
mmn‘g 1 Meter  Sirvice [Dales Served & wmgs oo Utngo
'''''  Date ‘S‘Y?’?  Namber | 30TV g T e . 1,100 Cu Pl
01/14/05 05-01 0319515 41R | 12/09/04 01/13/05'
_ 549 | 551 2
PREVIOUS BALANCE 184,28
CURRENT CHARGE: ; 23.17
SERYICE CHARGE ; 16.98
USAGE CHARGE : , 6.19
|LAST PAYMENT ¥ADE 08/04/04
PAYMENT AMOUNT § 17.00 THANK YOU o ‘
TOTAL DUB BY 02/07/05° .. .. . .ii ) §207.48
"MAILL 'fﬁié"i’»éﬁﬁnbk 'WITH PAYMENT ~ WATER/SEWER BILL
FOR OFFICIAL USE | rotaL DuE BY 02/07/05 L 8207.48.
049~70940~04950~001 ELlR
243 0501 0406 41R 0319515 g ] PENALTY $1.16
- 23.171 1.6 184.28 AHT DUE APTER 02/14/05 __ §208.61
wALKzR FLOREHCE
4950 SANBOM BT .- i

33?3’72[1211‘{050000?04"IUDM‘!S0DDLIODGOOEDGELGUDGDED?‘4SGH»QDDD’DIU‘@OUDGBUUOB

$34-11s trav.oen  MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: WATER REVENUE BUREAU  pgs99nawsLs

. N PRI P S



~ PayPal - BillPay Confirmation o | Page 1 of |

Log Out | Help

_Requast Moiiey * | Merchant Taals. I n.i:crbtiu-t_y'!.ums" 1

i&i.vlh«:h:.:itxau.t~' f: Send Money.

Check BillPay Details | Secure Transaction &

Payment Details
Biller: PECO v
Account Number: 250950034851
Amount: $75.00 USD
Totat Amount: $75.00 USD

O T L L T T T T T A L T L Ry L L LR L L T LT O T Ty T Py

Source of Funds

Instant Transfer: $75.00 USD from Walker XXXXXX9002
Back Up Funding
sourca, V153 XXXX-XXKX-XXXX-668 1
: More Eunding Options

Estsmatecl Payment Clear Date
Your payment is expected to reach PECO on Feb. 1, 2005. Feb. 1, 2005

(This estémated date Is determined by the funding soutce you have selected)

PayBill | Edit | Cancel |

Mobile | Mass Pay | Money Market | ATM/Debit Card | BillPay | Referrals | About Us | Account Types | Fees
| Privacy | Buyer Credit | Secunty Center | Contact Us | User Agreement | Developers | Shops | Gift
Cemﬁcatesjvomts

PayPal, an eBay company

Copytight © 1999-2004 PayPal. All rights reserved.

h‘t’z‘ps:{fwmv‘paypa};comlus‘/cgiubin/webscr’?cmdﬁ pay-bill-submit

1/28/05



~ P&yPal? Transaction Details

Page 1 o1 1

Transaction Details

BillPay (10 #7R7072336C663152))

Related Transactions

Date Type Status Detsils  Gross Fae Net
Jan. 28, 2005 gBillPay To Verizon - Local Initiated Detals  -$38.55USD  $0.00 USD  -$38.55 USD
L“yan. 28, 2008 - Transfer From Bank Account Completed  Deétais - $38.55 USD $0,00 USD ~ $38.55 ysSD

Name: Verizon - Local

R Tr e L L L AT e

Total Amount:

L L LT T

Date:
Times
Status:

WEEE A REKERRRR R NN '

Biller:

Funding Type:
Funding Source:
Back Up Funding
Source:

R Y N L N T L R R AL TR R

~$38,55 USD

AAA BRI R NG OROANR AR AR AR AEI PPN T AT NAR RN RIS VIR UR RRRN RN

Jan, 28, 2005
18:44:57 EST
Initiated

PR T Y PN T L R Ry R e e A AR AL AL

Verizon - Local
Instadt Transfer

B Y X R L N R R R A S R R L

P N LR L L T e R A RIS LS A

g Ty e R LR E e e e T RS R LA R A

$38.55 USD - Walker Checking (Conflrmed) XXXXXX2002

Card Visa XXXX-XXXX~XXXX-6681

Cancel Payment { Return to Log

Mobile | Mass Pay | Mongy Market | ATM/Debit Card | BillPay i Referrals | About Us | Account Types | Fees

| Privacy | Buyer Credit | Security Center | Contact Us | User Agreement } Developers | Shops | Gift

Certificates/Points

PaypPal, an éBay company

Copyright © 1999-2004 PayPal, Al rights reserved.

https://www.paypal.comlus/cgi—bhn/wzbscr?cmdm_qhistory-d‘etails&info-"'-yc}icjWn-XFbem'QthLeWhT... 1/28/05




»

*
¥
¥

@ TGYQTA , ‘ , ((AIW= BT
LEIBAUCIAL Y ivicL s TR . . ‘ Financial Services

PO BOX 18012
CHANDLER, AZ 857445012

EXTENSION AGREEMENT-RETAIL

Plesse returnihis complotod foem 10:

Buyor Craditors Nama and Address
FLORENCE M WALKER TOYOTA MOTOR CREDIT CORPORATION
LEXUS FINANCIAL SERVICES A
4950 BANSOM 87 F0.80x 15012
PHILADELPHIA PA 19139 : , :
i , CHANOLER, AZ 85244-5012
Returry Thig Agroomont By: 2005-01-11 Account Number:  704-027-8111786-0001 ’

Al Buyer‘s roquoent, Buyor, Co-Buyer {Jeintly, *You") and Toyola Motor Credtt Corporation/Laxus Financial Services {~“TMCC"y agroe to
axtend the term of the contract ralated to the above refaranced Account Numbar {the "Relall Contract”), Except as madified haraln,

the terma of the Retall Contract remaln in full force and effect.

fti exchango for Buyer's payment of the Total Costs and other amounts described in this Extenglon Agresment, TMCC agrees {0
postpone lhe Buyar's paymant obligations as described In the Extenslon seclion below. To be effeclive, this Extansion Agreement
must be signad and dated by the Buyer and any Co-Buyer, end malled to the address shown above, along with 8 check made

_payable to TMCC for the Totai Costs amount, by the date shown above.

This Extariglon Agreemasnt does not Include an extension of any oplionat coverage (mechanical braakdown protection, service
“oagreomant, ¢redit fife and/or credit d‘sabmty insurance, vehicle maintanance program, of GAP coverdage) inchuded i your Retall

Contraet, . , ,
‘ Extonsion Foe $.0.00
Lute Chargas $50
$0.00
{Total Costs B 7 ; $ 6.0
v ‘ e — EXTENSION v Othos Uss Orily
Present Dus Daw(s) and Monthly Paymont Amount(s) Hew Duo Cata(s and Monthly Paymeﬁ( Amouni(s} 614
2004-11:29 ‘ §265.85 2007-05-29 _§ 255,85 0
2004-12-29 § 255,85 2007-06-28 § 25586 o

eo e T — M=

Your Next Maonthly Payment of $240.80

WilBsDue On:  2005-01-29

Theo Finat Payment® (s HowDue On:

“ For Bimple Interesi Contracts, the amount of tho Final Peyment Wil be higher than tho Firtad Paymont disciossd
i 1ho Retal Contract duo o sadlianat tinsncs changas aceruad durﬁg tha edansion perkxd,

2007-08-2

Please sign this Exiénsion Agreament (If applicable, Co-buyer must sign), Return in the enclosad envelope with Craditor's address

showing in (he window. Encloso a chack for the Total Costs Incicated sbove. Add First Clags postage. Rataln the second copy
for your records, Any facsimile transmissgion of this documsnt stored by TMCC in electronic or paper form shall conslitute an original

for alt purposes of this agreement. '

AwsedToby.  Toyota Motor Gradit Corporation | Lexus Financlal Servicas
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“TOYOTA MOTOR CREDI
500 RED BROOK RD '

WE “TERN

OWINGS MILLS MD 21117 S |\ll'\|l '
' PAYMENT SERVICES
Dacamber 21, 2004
FLORENECE WALKER e
4850 BANSOM 8T |
PHILADELPHIA PA 18138-35622
I(n"’lllﬂﬂ"!l"(li‘tﬂ"'M‘iiiH'lhI"l'llollniﬂnlﬂ‘
PAYMENT DESCRIPTION T
Bank: | ~ 8B1FCU
Bznk Account Number: ssirecg002
Date of Transaction: Dec 21, 2004
Payable To: TOYOYA MOTOR CREDIT
Amount of Payment: $270.96
Customey References: 027-86111768

Dear FLORENECE WALKER:

Based on your authorization during our telephone oonveméﬁon at 11:48 AM,, Deo 21, 2004, we
have Initlated an automatad clearing house (ACH) debit to withdraw the amount described
above from your apacified bank account to make the payment that you requested. Included in
tha payment amount is the $5.00 service fee. | o ,

It you have questions, or wish to make corractions to the information fiatad above, please
contact Customer Service, at 800-276-8032, ;

TOYOTA MOTOR CREDIT
500 RED BROOKRD
OWINGS MILLS MD 21117

fiont yive sut your bank soosunt Information ever the phone unless you know the oompmy and underiand why the Information i necdesary.

This 12 not s blll. Do not mall psyment.
Hetaln this letter for your records,

0081101010083
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Access Account . Home > lmessmm > emm Oaimi > Statomonts.

*o Statanamts 1 R v ; ; MS‘ TFB Account
Paymants B Statements .
Paymont Schedule : R ge.oul
Pay e, i e —- e O e il )
W . Monthly Bliling Statement
Bank Accouma § ; s e
The following information appears on your paper billing statement. To view ggg;nﬁt?rggmben
E-malt Notificatfons information from another billing statement, select a different statement s
closing date. » R ePay User: ,
Statement Closing Date: 1/13/2005 WALKER FLORENCE M
This is your current statement, ﬂg_!t_c:ﬂgvmgm Novz Vlcw Poyment Schedule f:f?%"aif% ﬁlsalar:
Statemem ctlagrges R I TOYOTA, INC,
Current Payment Due ~ ‘ $240.60 gﬁ% étTHESTNUT
Dellnquent Payment $0.001 pm[_p\(jgg_pm/\, PR
Late Charges ' $10.13; 129339475 1260
- Miscellaneous Charges $0.00, (215)
Yotal Due ; $250.73
Payment Due Date e 1/29/2005
A late charge of $ 5.12 will be assessed if ywr payment s riot recetved by
2709/2005,
e e i i e e e i e i
Payment Status ;
;Stanﬂatd Montmy Pa,yment‘ $255.851
tast Payment Received 1272 1]2004]
‘Payments Made ~ Payment Schedule ‘ 30}
Payments Remaining 30!
'past Payment Date
[Contract Maturity Date e e . /28/2007]
T e DI e S P L T T
Optlons s T oo T iy T

Remigve eFay, Sarvice
View Important Statement. Informauon , |
© Ypdate E=mall Notification Preferences ' » o

Privacy Policy and Terms.of Use  ePay Terms and Conditions

: htips://www.toyotzxfinancialofsc,com/ebppapp/ebppappIUser?jsw/ps/e‘bpp/jsp/Smnmaxy.jsp&apszsen.. 1/30/05




In Your Interest

Rohm and Haas Company
Billing Notice

* Statement Date 01—‘25—2005

000750

| PLORENCE M. WALKER
4950 BANSOM STREET
PHILADELPHIA PA 19139

/

as/es

iy ol

‘ Thns notice shows your cost of benefit covcragc for the bmmg cycle of Rebruary 01, 2005 to February 28,
2005. If you are being billed for coverage during this time, those amounts are represented by the Total

Billing Period Charges and are itemized below. The
unpaid balances from previous billing cycles.

Total Amount Due may aisc include any existing

Previous Payments Current Billing Aecount Total

Bulance Recelved Period Charges Adjusimenty Atnotnt Due

$47.00 $47.00 $47.00 - $0.00 _ $47.00

Payment is due on 02-03-2005,

Premiuem Type Premium Description Cherge Date Charge
© Medical AETN HMO PA/DE, You Only 02-01~2005 to 02~28-2003 $35.00

Dental DPPO, You Ouly 02-01-2008 to 02~28~2003 $12.00

Tow) Billing Pertod Ch:rm $47.00
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Aetna Zmimﬂoq ; B Page Lof3 1

Ws want you to know™ " mSite Map aContactUs aLogOut = en Espadol
Member Home Benefits Requests & ,nrm,:omm Take Action On Your Health
Pl SRTRER R . ‘
FLORENCEM i>:»mx o : : ‘ January 28, 2005

Pharmacy Claim List

ot i et o

Zai o_u__.: mau_.n:

For an mxu_m;mzo: of terms used on this page or reasons why a clalm may not
be displayed, see FAQS.

If you have any questions, please Contact Us.

Clek on the arrow at Sm;ﬁon of a column to re-sort the list.
Date of Mambar ,. Status Drig Name Prescription Servicad By/ : Total Total Mambar
Service Name/DUB 1 Cost Prescription plan  |Responsibility
, , Numbaer ; Pays :
01/25/05 | FLORENCE | Completed | HYDROCHLOROT TAB $5.00 CVS PHARMACY 1 20.00 $5.00
e 10/23/1943 , . 25MG Detals | =~ RX0398486 ‘ I
I 01/24/05 | FLORENCE | Completed | AMITRIPTYLIN TAB SOMG |  $5.00 WALGREENS $0.00 | $5.00
: 10/23/1943 | - N | oDetals § RX0079875 i ,
01/24/05 | FLORENCE | Completed | OXYCO/APAP TAB 10-650 |  $87.62 | WALGREENS | $82.62 $5.00
1 10/23/1543 B | B | Detais ~ Rxoo79876 }
" 01/24/05 | FLORENCE | Completed |  LIDODERM DIS 5% $305.10 WALGREENS | $180.10 $125.00
110723719431 B oo 1 Details RX0079874 1
01/22/05 | FLORENCE | Reversed | OXYCO/APAP TAB 10-650 | $87.62 WALGREENS $0.00 $87.62
. 110/23/1943] ‘ , | petals | RX0079616 | i
| 01/20/05 | FLORENCE | Reversed AMITRIPTYLIN TAB50MG | $5.00 WALGREENS I s0.00 $5.00
10/23/1943 1 ; e Details RX0079618 ‘ : | ;

:zum‘\\aaaccrmmgm ooB\Bmbm_,\ngum_imqumé_oozm_amlgEmﬁm..n.mmamc33mQﬁ:mgmamﬂouwcca.ou..c»m.amﬂmnwoaz H\mm\Om
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Aetna Navigator

Page 2 of 3

uznm.\\saaumammnam.ooa\amadm.,\gmacm%mgmmzunmzmamigu_m.um:o_mdBmcaava#mWBQEm»muwcoa.ow.om@amalwcci H\ww\em

01/20/05 | FLORENCE | Reversed | OXYCO/APAP TAB 10-650 |  $87.62 WALGREENS $0.00 $87.62
10/23/1943 ; Details RX0079616
01/20/05 | FLORENCE | Reversed LIDODERM DIS 5% $305.10 WALGREENS $267.72 $37.38
, 10723719431 ; | Details RX0079617 ,
12/28/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | HYDROCHLOROT TAB $5.00° CVS PHARMACY $0.00 $5.00
10/23/1943 | S 25MG Detalls RX0398486
12/26/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | OXYCO/APAP TAB 10-650 | $87.62 WALGREENS $82.62 $5.00
10/23/1943 , , B Details - RX0077468
11/26/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | OXYCO/APAP TAB 10-650 |  $87.62 WALGREENS $82.,62 $5.00
_ 10/23/1943 1 : Details RX0075181 o .
11/26/04 | FLORENCE | Completed LIDODERM DIS 5% $283.97 WALGREENS $273.97 $10.00
10/23/1943 _Details  RX0075182 , o
10/27/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | OXYCO/APAP TAB 10-650 |  $87.37 CVS PHARMACY $82.37 ©$5.00 0
10/23/1943 ; Detaijls ~ RX0390164
10/27/04 | FLORENCE | Completed { LIDODERM DIS 5% $285.39 CVS PHARMACY $275.39 $10.00
10/23/19431 = , L Details RX0390165 ‘ ;
10/25/04 | FLORENCE | Completed HYDROCHLOROT TAB $5.00 CVS PHARMACY $0.00 $5.00
, 10/23/1943 |  25MG Details RX0359338 ,
10/25/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | ALBUTEROL AER 90MCG $9,75 CVS PHARMACY $4.75 $5.00
; 10/23/1943 ; Details RX0389932 ‘ ,
09/28/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | ENDOCET TAB 10-650MG | $87.62 WALGREENS $82.62 $5.00
10/23/1943 . : Details RX0070811 e
08/28/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | HYDROCHLOROT TAB $5.00 CVS PHARMACY $0.00 $5.00
, 10/23/1943 , 25MG Details RX0359338 o
08/24/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | ENDOCET TAB 10-650MG |  $87.12 DAVIS PHARMACY $82 12 $5.00
10/23/1943 | , ; Details RX0655374 ‘
07/24/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | HYDROCHLOROT TAB $5.00 CVS PHARMACY $0.00 $5.00 O
1 10/23/1943 :  25MG Detalls RX0359338 ,
07/19/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | 0x<no\>§n TAB 10-650 | $87.62 CVS PHARMACY - $82.62 $5,00
© 11072371943 N Details CRXD378124 L
06/23/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | ALBUTEROL AER 90MCG | $10.00 CVS PHARMACY $5.00 $5.00
- 10723719431 . Details ~ RX0196343 ,
06/18/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | ENDOCET TAB 10-650MG | $87.12 DAVIS PHARMACY $82.12 $5.00
S | 10/23/1943 | , e | Detais RX0651619 e
- 06/02/04 | FLORENCE noagm ed | HYDROCHLOROT TAB $5.00 CVS PHARMACY $0.00 $5.00
§ 10/23/1943 | - 75MG | Detals  RX0359338 o
06/02/04 | FLORENCE | Completed - Oxéo\%% TAB 10-650 |  $59.25 CVS PHARMACY $54.25 $5.00
10/23/1943 i " Details RX0373647 o
omBm\E FLORENCE oasam*mm ; ALBUTEROL >mm SOMCG | $10.00 CVS PHARMACY $5.00 $5.00

e
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10/23/1943 | Details RX0363456 o
04/26/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | AMITRIPTYLIN TAB 50MG $5.00 DAVIS PHARMACY $0.00 $5.00
10/23/1943] Details RX0648278 ;
04/26/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | ENDOCET TAB 10-650MG | $87.12 DAVIS PHARMACY $82.12 $5.00
o 10/23/1943 ; Details RX0648277 _
04/25/04 | FLORENCE | Completed HYDROCHLOROT TAB $5.00 CVS PHARMACY $0.00 $5.00
B 10/23/1943 | ol 25MG Details RX0359338 ;
04/25/04 | FLORENCE | Completed |  AMBIEN TAB 10MG $80.52 CVS PHARMACY $55.52 $25.00
, 10/23/1943 o , : Details  RX0368661 o
03/29/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | ENDOCET TAB 5-325MG $8.94 CVS PHARMACY $3.94 $5.00
, - 110/23/1943 ; , , Details RX0364437 _ ;
03/29/04 | FLORENCE | Compieted LIDODERM DIS 5% $143.94 CVS PHARMACY $133.94 $10.00 ‘
10/23/1943 ) S Details RX0364438 ,, @
03/24/04 | FLORENCE | Reversed AMBIEN TAB 10MG $80.52 CVS PHARMACY $55.52 $25.00
‘ , 10/23/1943 1 , ; \ Details RX0363776 : ,
03/23/04 | FLORENCE | Completed HYDROCHLOROT TAB $5.00 CVS PHARMACY $0.00 $5.00
; 10/23/1943 ; 25MG Details RX0359338 ) _
03/23/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | ALBUTEROL AER 90MCG $10.00 CVS PHARMACY $5.00 $5.00
~{10/23/1943 , ‘ Details RX0363456 | )
03/08/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | PERCOCET TAB 10-325MG| $153.48 CVS PHARMACY $128.48 $25.00
| 10/23/1943 ; | Details RX0185521 V ; L
03/08/04 | FLORENCE | Reversed | ENDOCET TAB 10-325MG | $138.61 CVS PHARMACY $133.61 $5.00
, 10/23/1943 - ; Details RX0361553 ; o
02/21/04 | FLORENCE | Compieted | HYDROCHLOROT TAB $5.00 CVS PHARMACY $0.00 $5.00
| 1072371943 25MG Details RX0359338 , ; ,
02/06/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | ENDOCET TAB 10-325MG | $138.61 CVS PHARMACY $133.61 $5.00
10/23/1943 N e ; Detals RX0357064 { , , ‘
02/02/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | OXYCOD/APAP TAB 5- $6.50 | HOSP UNIV PA PHARMACY|  $1.90 $5,00 ;
‘ 11072371943 - 325MG | Details RX0999538 (
01/059/04 | FLORENCE | Completed | ENDOCET TAB 10-325MG | $138.61 CVS PHARMACY $133.61 $5.00
- - 110/23/1943 ; Coo Details RX0353200 ;
017/07/04 | FLORENCE | Completed LIDODERM DIS 5% | $132.25 CVS PHARMACY $122.25 $10.00
| 10/23/1943 ; ‘ Detads RX0352904
._?g:»o#i ;
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THConTrIBUTIONSHIP ClPaNtES
112 §OUTH POURTH STREET, PHILADELPHIA, PA 19106-94232
215.627.1752 $00.269.1409 PAX 215.627.8871

GLAIMY DEPARTMENT o October‘m,. 2004

s o RECEIVED

RE: Policy No. HO 265226 -- FLORENCE WALKER

Loss of 9/28/04 - roof leak C1#0404218  FEB 2 4 2005
~  PAPUBUG U ILITY co
A M i
Ms. Florence Walker | SECRETARY’S BUREA MISS N
4950 Samson Street

Philadelphia, PA 19139 52
. e O ?3 7”‘
B N e R ] : .
Dear Ms, Walker: }8} i {i{ iﬁ i “f I h\‘ Tf

.-uug:au,u

This letter confirms thc result of the roof ingpection by Mellon Certified Restoratxon

They report finding no evidence of damage to your roof from windstorm. 1 have eniclosed a copy
of his report for your reference. :

Your pohcy is a form HO8(ed. 5/01) which names the penls insured agamsl Under
this pohcy, if there is no damage to your roof from an insured peril causing an
opening in the roof or bmldmg exterior, there is no coverage for any resultant interior
damage.

Based on ﬁns mspecimn and review of your policy, we must respectfully deny coverage for this
claim. ‘

This denial ig not & waiver of any of the rights and defenses of The Phila. Contributionship
Cos. under policy No. HO 265226

‘[ .} R
Qf}/ "‘j‘ De f;.,s, YN Very truly yours,
A...‘Ji i
lr“*l " / M L
- MAR 072005 Zi‘,.r' | O"' /4,
» Jim Powers

Senior Claims Representative

JFP:bak
Enclosure

THE PHILADELPHIA CONTRIBUTIONSHIP FOR THE INSURANCE OF ﬁ-dﬁms'm‘cbf LOSH DY PIiRE
; THE PHILADIELPHIA CONTRIBUTIONSHIP INSURANCE COMPANY ‘
| GEAMANTOWHN INSUNRANCE COMPANY + HRANKLIN AGBRCY, INC, *+ VECTOR §ECURITY, INC.




" ZACHARIA @ONTRACTORS, INR.
9109 Verree Rd, |
Phila., Pa. 191152801
(215) 969-5757
Fax (215) 677-7606
www.ZachariaRoofing.com

11/26/04

Walker
4950 Sansom St.
Phila., PA 19139

The following was done on front porch roof:
Installed new copper drain tube,

Installed Firestone APP 160 modified roof.
Guaranteed 10 years.

Amount: $ 400

Paid in Full
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Student Loan
(Dtscharge Pending)
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| ao m Py oy ﬂmzﬂ; AL T IRY m: 1
HAXE CHHECKS “J,; o : 8%,135.39 85,873.22
V.8 . DEFARTHENT EOUCAY 0K . i o )
SHON YOUR SOCIAL SECURITY NUNBIER ‘ |_FENALTY CHARGES 4 FEES R COSYS 2 TQIAL.!.BL&E&T
O% YOUR CHECK £0.9¢ 866.10 $9,3715. 21

RETURN THIS PORTION WITH vaun PAYMENT T < MowT 7AID;

g SRS T
R Y T
{ ¥ “Tie e £y

H . i F [ & ‘Z

IllllllllillﬂlillIliilllllllli B T
i1}

o

EBNNFDMC % | g\ MAR 07 opos
fgkggSEQﬁﬁ 512136 h : &\ : . T sEMd py}ngn Y01
33?2n32LPﬁ A EA 19139-3522 q
N L ~ HATTONAL PAYMENT CENTER
tﬂl""'”"D"““l‘l’“”"ll‘l’l!l'lln‘dl’llﬁ”l““ﬂl’ us DEPARTHE"T DF EDUCATIDN

PO BOX 41469
GREENVILLE TX 75403-9169

C v PO Vv '59 3 2
¥ 4218L329034% 0000001L6S DGOODOZS Y 3218532963’41 Uﬂﬂﬁlqaﬂﬂu 09575219

s o N . i ; R . o - el "

HERP THI® PORTION FOR YOUR REoOuds
U.S. DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION |
| ' DATE: AUBUST 16, 2009
DEAR STUDEMT LOUAN BORROWER: | ‘

YOU WERE RECENTLY WOTIFIED THAT YOUR APPLICATION FOR STUDENT LOAN ' ,
DISCHARBE DUE TO TOTAL AND PERNAMENT DISABILITY WAS DENIED. |

YOUR LOAN HAS BEEW RETURMED TO AM ACTIVE COLLECTION STATUS. YOU MUST
CONTACY THE CUSTOKER SERVICE CENTER TOLL-FREE AT (800) 621-3115 WITHIN
B DAYS OF THE DATE OF THIS LETTER TO MAKE PAYMENT ARRANGEKRENTS.

 PAILURE 70 PAY YOUR DEBT MAY RESULY IM THE REFERRAL OF YOUR ACCOUNT T0
THE U.S. JUSTICE DEPARTMENT FOR ENFORCED COLLECTION, TO A PRIVATE
COLLECTION AGENCY AMD/OR TO THE DEPARTMENT OF TREASURY FOR OFFSET OF ANY
. FEDERAL FUNDS DUE YOU (INCLUDING YOUR FEDERAL IMCOME TAX REFUND). UN-
LESS THIS ACCOUNT IS PAID IN SULL, ADDITIONAL COSTS INCLUDING ADMINIS-
TRATIVE COSTS, COLLECTION AGENCY FEES, AND COURT COSTS WILL BE CHARGED
TO YOU. THESE COSTS ARE SUBSTANTIAL.




onnweos 1 L . Y 5 A
UL DIARTRENY OF EDUCATION. ] ; ——%%:
|0 owvoumomeek | oo e $11721.03
"RETURN THIS PORTION WITH YOUR PAYMENT ] AMOUNT PD:
NOTE KARE/ADOREEE/PHONE HO. CHAKGES ON BACK
i l - I Send Payment To:
FLORENCE M WALKER Nanonsl Payment
4950 SANSOM ST Us O Education
PHILADELPHIA PA 19139 ' P.O. BOX

Greenviile, TX 75403-4169

Yy 321863290341 OUDDGDH‘ISB ooooo4abL 4 321853290341 0009262004 11727031

T o memmmmmmmnmn?
Diversified Collection Services, Inc. |

333 th Cmyom Pm'hmy Sulte 100

AN

September 26, 2004

This letter is to notify you that Diversified Collection Services, Inc. (DCS, Inc.) has commenced collection efforts regarding
your debt referred by the U.8, Department of Education,

Due to your failure to honor your ebligation with your originsl lendcr the entire unpmdbalmce of your loan is due and payable.

;{r:grdc&nited loan(s) may have been reported to all national credit lmrcaus, which could inhibit your abthty too future
xti | N

Furthermore, aiwuldyauconﬂnuctoreﬁwcmpny:!mdtbtwiuiemqﬂoyedmd/ar gatheraucts the Department of

Education may suthorize the initiation of wage garnishment proceedings, by the Debt Collection Improvement Act,
31 U.S.C. 3720D and 34 C.F.R. Past 34, or your account msy be referred to the U.S. Department of Justice for legal action.

However, if your financial situation warrants such consideration, we havs been authorized to substantially reduce the amount
on the aboveseférenced mmtmdcemmyﬁnmumuwﬁmcﬂ'omx{ymaccomupmdmﬁmorwmyoum
establishing & pomble t program on your losn, To take sdvantage of this offer, you should telephone your DCS
~ accountreprematzve at 888-335-6267 to discuss your eligibility to participate in this program snd obtain your current payoff

: Unlest you notify t}us office w:thm 30 daya aﬂerreccxvmg this nohce thax you duputethe validity of this debt or any portion
thereof, this office will assume this debt is valid. If you notify this office in writing within 30 days from receiving this notice,
this office will: obtain verification of the dabt or obtain a copy of 8 judgment and mail you a copy of such judgment or
verification, If you request this office in writing within 30 days afier receiving this notice, this office will provide you with the
nnmctndaddmscfﬁwmglml creditor, if different from the current creditor,

As of the date of this lettsr, you owe the balance reflected. Bectuuofmwreﬂandcﬂmchatgesthmmyvnryﬁomdayto
day, the amount due on the day you pay msy be greater. Hence, if you pay the amount shown sbove, an adjustment may be
necessary after we receive your check, in which event we will inform you. For further information on your balsnce, write to
DCS8 or call the toll-free number provided sbove.

This is &0 attempt to collect a debt by s debt collector, and any information obtained will be uacd for that purpose.
| PLEASE SEE THE REVERSE SIDE FOR THE FEDERAL VALIDATION
NO CE' AND %R ATE .‘gﬁhﬂﬂ JE INFORMATION.

RORMEDOYLRII00IF




’ . Florence M Walkerx O
4950 Sansom Strect; Philadelphia, PA 19139
Phone/Fax: 215 747-0294 - Cell: 215 435-3360
email: walkerfm763@aol.com

MEMORANDUM
TO: FROM:

ATTN: =Beca Ross Florence M. Walker
COMPANY: ' T T DATE:
Diversified C()ll&ctmn Sc.mu:s, Inc., 10/29/ 04
FAX NUMBER: IR TOTAL NO, OF FAGES INCLUDING COVER:
1541 955-0861 ) 5
PHONE NUMBER. SENDRR'S REFERENCE NUMBER £
1 8-38 335«5267 x7929 186~3Z-9034

" " SENDER'S REFERENCE NUMBER 2:

Loan #186329034 DC(X}I/ 002/003 DOB: 10/23/43

XK URGENT O vowr review O eriase comment O pisase repy [ prease RECYCLE

NOTES/COMMENTS:
- Mr. Ross,

Per my voice matl message attached are the documentation that the representative (Ronda)
from FSA Condition Discharge Ineligibility has asked me to submit.  All documentation for
income has been received.  Also, included is the documentation that | referenced to you via
mkphonc on Qctober 21, 2004, from FQA Condiuonal Discharge Inchigibility rcqucqnng
earnings information.

1 was informed that as soon as the information confirming my disability date from my
doctor, employer, and my statement are recetved my file will be complete.

Please consider my situation and assist me in any way possible. 1 am teuly disable and
~ depending solely on the income I recave from disability.

Sincercly,
Attachments.  Kohm and Haas Memo (Karen Malen)
' Dr. Patricia Min Memo

- PSA - Letter
FSA - Reason for Notice

a C :;f mmwﬂm

This information and any accompanying documcms may contain information that is confidental or
otherwise protected from disclosure.  If you are not the inteaded recipient of this message, please

- immedintely alest the sender at (215) 747-0294 and then discard this message, including any
agtachmenis. Any disserination, distribution or other use of the contents of this message by anyone

} other than the mtended recipient 15 strictv prohibited. ‘




' . Florence M Walker 0
4950 Sansom Street; Philadelphia, PA 19139
Phone/Fax: 215 747-0294 - Cell: 215 435-3360

emaik: walkerfm763@aol.com

MEM 0 RAND UM

Yo, ‘ '  pROM:

Karen A, Malen~ Personnel Scrvxcea - Florence M. Walker
COMPANY: ' DATE:

Rohm and Haas (‘ompany 10/22/04

t‘/\x NNMBEK — TOTAL NO. OF PAGBS INCLUDING COVER:
215 5926919 : 1

PHONE NUMBER. R SENDER'S REFERENCE NUMBER 1.
215 5922846 186-32-9034

RE ”' N ' SENDBR’S REFERENCE NUMBER 2
Disability DOB: 10/23/43

X pLEASE RESPOND ) Dl eieasereery O preast recyors

@RGENT O rer vivitw (X PLEASE :
~ N g . S ~e

- NOTES/COMMENTS:
Karen,

The FSA (Federal Student Aidy US Department of Education has requested documentation
from Rohm and Haas Company stating my last date of employment (month, day, and year)
Alsp, documentation detailing all montes paid from last date of employment to present ve.,
disability paid through Rohm and Haas Company (payroll) before Liberty Mutual benefit
began. The documentation must state that income was not obtained through worked wages
and that distribution was 1ssued through disability. Please state the date that Rohm and Haas
Company ceased disability payments through payroll and the date that Liberty Mutual started
payment on bebalf of Rohm and Haas for short and long term disability.

The above information for Rohm and Haas payroll distribution from my last day of work in
2001 to when Liberty Mutual started is listed with the IRS {Internal Revenue Service) and
shows on my W2 Forms; however, 1t does not state that the income 1s NON-work
(disability). The income is also listed for Liberty Mutual and states that payment 18 made on
behalf of Rohm and Haas Company, but is does not state that I am totally inactive with
Rohm and Haas Company and T am not putting in any work hours with their benefic.

Please respond as soon as possible for time is of the essence.

Karen, thank you for your assistance.

”“E*TFIIT‘ BITTE

J-‘ux»ﬁb -<5

- “This mformation and any accompanying documents contain mformaurm that is confidental or
otherwise protected from disclosure.  If you are not the intended recipient of this message, please
immediately alert the sender at (215) 747-0294 and then discard this message, ncludiog any

- attachoents. Aay disséminaton, distibutton or other use of the contents of this messzge by anyone
other than the intended redpient is strictly vrohibited.




COnditlonal'Dis‘arge income Verification

Third Request
u:tJ artea Thrugh Schuul o

ey Hﬁh‘hﬂ #s 7’ 20 02512004

Account #: 186-32-0034

Date of Disabillity: 08/08/2000

Loan#:  188320034DC001

FLORENCE WALKER ~ 186320034DC002

4950 SANSOM ST , ' : © 166328034DC003
PHILADELPHIA, PA 19138-0000

Roason for  We nave not received your complele response of employment earnings information and
Ayl supporting documentation to verify your continued eligibility for a condilionat Total and
Notice  pemanent Disabilty discharge.

The U.S. Department of Education (ED) has determined that you meat tha criteria for &
condltional Total and Parmanant Disabllity discharge. We have placed your loan(s) in a
conditiorial dischargs status. To maintain eligibiity for discharge, you must submit employment
eamings Information annually when raquested by ED.

Actions You You must submit empicyment information for the fdlowlng pertod: 08/0112000 08/31/2003
Must Take To mest this raquiremant, pleass submit your smployment eamlngs information for tha
: / followlng tax year(s): 2000, 2004, 2002, and 2003,
(If your Date of Disablility is 1995 or eardier, wa changed the years above 1o ensure that IRS
records are avallable for the years we regquesl.)

What we need it you had no um!nqs from emptoymont for any of the years sbove, sign and sendus &
written statemant. Tell ug that you had no samings from employment for those years,

i you had earnlngs from employmen for any of !ha yeara above, sign and send us a
written statement, Tell us wtal you éamed from empfoymem for thosa years.

In addition, we nead the documentation described be!ow for sach tax year requasiod.

2004

Send us a photocopy of all your pay stubs for this year. if your last pay stub shows your year
(o dete earnings, you may sand ue a photocopy of just your last pay stub,

(if you had no earnings from empioyment, your signed statement wiif be sufficient.)

CDITAVGY

Owr Migsion I3 to Bnrure Bqual Acodss W Bducotion and io Promoss Bducational Exalbna Throughout the Natlon
U.S. Depurtiment of Educetion o




1 R S nepmmmu ol ilw T:cuuuy
Sotersnd Kevenue Service

& In rep rafer to: 0609905021
AUSTIN TX 73301-0 Aug. 3 2004 LTR 8061C
186~32-9034 2000312 30 000
45381
8ODC: W1

FLORENCE WALKER
4950 SANSOM ST
PHILADELPHIA PA 19139-3522500

Taxpaver Identification Number: 186-32-%034
Spouse's SSNi '
Tax Paricd: Dec. 31, 2000
Forms 10GDEZ

Dear Taxpawver

'Ennlosed 45 a traascript of your tax return for the tax psriod
shown above as you requested on Aug. 27, 2004.

A tax return transcript includes most lines from the original return
(ineluding accompanying forms and schedules). The return transcript
does not reflect any chanpes or corrections vou or the IRS made te
the original return. If you need corrected information, please call
1-800~829-0%22 to request an account transcript.

1f you naed a copy of your return, please call 1-800-829-3676 to
requast a Form 4506, (Request for Copy of Tax Return). Then you
should submit o completed Form 4506 with the requirod feo. We will
provide the rsquested information within 60 calendar days from the
receipt of your request. Form 4506 is alsc available by visiting an
IRS OftTice or vigiting the Internet a3t www.irs.gov.

Sincerely yvours,

Cos

Richard R. Auby
Director, Fileld Compliance Services




5. IRS Depariment of the Treasury
; Y nvrist Revenas Barvice

ATLANTA GA 59901—0*9

* # 3

FLORENCE WALKER
. 4950 SANSOM ST
PHILADELPHIA PA

19139-3522500

Taxpaver Identification Number:

Dagr Taxpaver

Spouse®s SSNi
Tax Periods
Farms

0709960005
LTR 8052¢C
200112 30 000
16495
Wi

'1n repg refer tas
Sap. 039P2004
186-32~9034

BODCs

186-3%2~9034

Dac. 31, 200}

104U

‘Wa've enclosed a transcript of your tax return for the tax period

shown above 88 vou roduested on Aug.

27, 2004.

A tax return transeript includes mest lines from tha original return

(including sccompanying foras and schedulas).

The return transcript

does not reflect any changes or corrections wou or the INS wade to

the original return.

If vou nsed corrected information, please call

1~800-829-0922 to raquest an account transcript.

1f you nesd & copy of vour return, please call 1-800-829-3676 to

request a Form 4506,

(Request for Copy of Tox Returnl.
should subwit & compleoted Faorm 4506 with the redulred fee.

Then wou
He will

provida the reguested information within 40 calendar davs from the

receipt of yvour reguest.

Form 4506 is alzo available by visiting an

IRS Dftice or vizaiting the Internet at www.irs.gov.

Sincerely vours,

2

2

Richard Byrd

Fiasld Director, Complisnce Svcs.



e" l RS 1)cpmmmm of the Ttaomuny
Intesou) Kevepu#s Sesvice

” ' ' in r*’ep."‘ rafor toi 06099()5261
T 73301-0 '

‘AUSTIN " Qct. 1 20604 LTR 80854C
s . 186~32~-9034 200212 30 06O
~ o ‘ 03482
BODC: WI

 FLORENCE WALKER
4950 SANSOM ST
PHILADELPHIA PA 15139-3522500

000473

Taxpayer Idantification Number: 186-32-9034
Spausets SSENi '
Tax Pariad: Dec. 31, 2002
Forms 1040

Dear Taxpayver

| Wafve enclesed a transcript of vour tax return for the tax period
shawn above as you requestad on Oct., 12, 2004,

A tax return transcript includes most lines from the original raeturn
(thcluding accempanying forms and schedules). The return transeript
doss not reflect any changes or corrections you or the IRS made to

tha original return. If you need corrected information, please call
1-800-829~0922 to request an account transcript.

If{ you need & copy of your return, please call 1-800-829-367é to
requast a Form 4506, (Reaquest for Copy of Tax Return). Than veu
should submit a completed Form 4506 with the raguired fea. We will
provide the requested information within 60 calendar days from the
recoipt of your request, Form 4506 is also avallable by visiting an
IRS Office or visiting the Internet at www.irs.gov.

Sincerely vours,

qon

Richard R. Auby
Director, Fiald Compliance Services




' m IR S Departrent of the Trumry
'i00 % 1aterndl Riveuue Barvice
ATLANTA GA 39901-!'%9

%

FLORENCE M WALKER
4950 SANSOM ST

PHILADELPHIA PA 19139-3522500

 Toxpaver Identification HNumber:
Spousa’s SEN:

Tax Period:

Formi

Dear Taxpayar

In replas refer tos 0709960005
Sep. 0N 2006 LTR 2863C
186-32-9034 200312 30 006
12952
BODCs WI

186-32-9034

Dec. 31, 2003

1040

As you requested on Aug. 27, 2004, we are providing the transcrint of
vaur tax acccunt for the tax pariod shown above. ‘

Any oinus sign shown belnw signifles a credit amount.

Account Balance:

¢.00
Accaunt Interest: 0.00 As of Aug.
Aceount Penaltys 0.00  As of Aug.
Account Balance
Plus Acérualst g.00
Examptionss g1
Filing Statuxny : 1
Adjusted Gross Incomet 10,94%.00
- Texable Incomaes 3,1643.00
Tax Per Returni 313.00
Return Due Date or
Recaivad Date (whichevar o | P
i later)d Apr. 15, 2004
Date Return Processeds June 07, 20604

16,
16,

2004
200¢

We‘ve provided a genoral explanation of the possible penaltias
and/or ionterest included in the currsent balance due on your

account .

If vou would 1like @ specific exmlaonation of how the

aMounts were computed on vour account, plsasa contact us at the

toll~free nusber shown in this laetter and we will send you a

detoailed computation.

u% Paying Late -~

IRC Section 6651(d) s

Iﬁitiﬂlly) the penalty 18 1/2% of the unpaid tax for each month
or part of a month the tax isn®t paid.




P T TR

 U.S. DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
STUDENT FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE

DATE: DECEMBER 11, 2003

!&iif‘(ifﬂgxn»‘itl!‘tf(,tstnf‘cs‘l'caiflitn'i!l'i!ul"nsf[ncl'

DEAR STUDENT LOAN BORROWER:

THE U.5. DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION (ED) HAS RECEIVED AND REVIEWED YOUR
APPLICATION FOR DISCHARGE OF YOUR STUDENT LOAN(S) DUE TO TOTAL AND PER-
HANENT DISABILITY. ED HAS MADE A PRELIMINARY DETERMINATION THAT YOUR
LOANCS) APPEARS TO MEET THE CRITERIA FOR TOTAL AND PERMANENT DISABILITY
DPISCHARGE. ED'S COMDITIONAL DISABILITY DISCHARGE UNIT WILL HOW REVIEW
YOUR APPLICATION AND NOTIFY YDU OF THE INITIAL DETERMINATION REGARDING
YOUR REQUEST FOR YOTAL AND PERMANENT DISABILITY LOAN DISCHARGCE.

THOUGH YOU ARE NOT REQUIRED TO MAKE PAYMEKTS AT THIS TINE, YOU SHOULD
HOTE THAT ANY INTEREST THAT ACCRUES ON YOUR LOAN(S) PRIOR TO RECEIPY
OF AN INITIAL DETERMINATION LETTER IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY. 1IN THE EVENT
YOUR REQUEST FOR LOAN DISCHARGE IS DENIED, THIS UNPAID ACCRUED INTEREST
HAY BE CAPITALIZED (ADDED TO THE PRIHCIPAL SALANCE) IF NOT REPAID PRIOR
TO ENTERING REPAYMENT.
IF YOU HAVE GENERAL QUESTIONS REGARDING THE CHANGES IN THE TOTAL AND
PERMANENT DISABILITY DISCHARGE RULES AND PROCEDURES, PLEASE CONTACT ED'S
CUSTORER SERVICE CENTER TOLL-FREE AT (806) 621-3115, IF YOU HAVE SPECI~
FIC QUESTIONS ABOUT THE STATUS OF YOUR DISCHARGE APPLICATION, PLEASE
CONTACY ED'S DISABILITY DISCHARGE LOAN SERVICING CENTER TOLL-FREE AT
(888) B869-6169 OR SEND AN EMAIL TO DISABILITY DISCHARGEIAFSA.COM.
HEARING IMPAIRED INDIVIDUALS WITH ACCESS TQ A TDD (TYELECOMMUNICATIONS
 DEVICE FOR THE DEAF) CAN CALL (888) 836-6401. SEND ALL WRITTEN CORRE-
SPONDENCE TO: :

U.5. DEPARTHMENT OF EDUCATIONW o
CONDITIONAL DISABILITY DISCHARGE UNIT
P.O. BOX 7200

UTICA, NEW YORK 13504



Loss of Benefits 2002



' "Social Security Administration |
- Retirement, Survivors and Disability Insurance

Important Information

Mid-Atlantic Program Service Center
300 Spring Garden Street \
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19123.2992
PR ; Date: ber 3, 2002

RT3 P IERD MO A M3 Claim Number: 186-32-9034HA

FLORENCE WALKER
4950 SANSOM ST R |
PHILADELPHIA PA 19139-3522
'mf"Jnm“u‘ma'ﬁn”uIi!mMu':l:hwlm“‘m!

Below is the new repayment withholding schedule we will use 1o collect the Social
Sccurity benefits paid in error;

. Momth(s) - Amount you Ammount Balsnce
: - will recefve withbeld you owe
1002 §0.00 $987.00 $16,912.10
04,04 | $853.90 $133.10 $0.00
05/04 8987.00 80.00 $0.00

If you owe Medicare premiums t::uy may be deducted from the amount shown
under the heading "Amount yo%:» ill receive.” ~

Whst We Will Psy And When |
Ym‘; will receive $853.90 for ﬁﬂpril 2004 in May 2004.

 After that you will receive your full regular monthly payment.

If You Heve Any Questions

We invite you to visit our webisite at www.ss8.goy on the internct to find general
information about Socigl Secuyity. If you have a2ny sgxciﬁc questions, you may
call us toll-frec at 1-800-772-1R13, of call your local Social Security office at
215-596-4618. We can answef most questions over the phone. If you are deaf or
hard of hearing, you may calllour TTY number, 1-8060-325-0778. You can also
;vmfe gr‘ visit any Social Sccurjty office. The office that serves your area is

ocated at: .

SOCIAL SECURITY
SECOND FLOOR
3901 MARKET STREET
PHILADELPHIA PA 19104

c Sce Next Page




4930 Ssnsom Street
Philadeiphia, PA 19139
Phone 215 747 0294
Pax 215 747 0295
March 7,2002
Lofi Hamlin
Disability Case Manager
Liberty Life Assurance of Boston
Disability Claima ‘
PO Box 5031

Wallingford, CT 064927531

Re:  Request To Review Claim Number 983970
88 #186 32 9034

Dear Ms. Hamlin:
Attached sre documients from Dr. Patricia Min, Robert W. Rothrock, and & copy of the
Activities Questionnaite from Liberty Mutual. My condition has not changed and doctors
feel that they need more time to diagnose and treat my iliness, Further information will be
mailed when Dr. Bank retums on April 1, 2002,
Plesse submit this request for review to reopen my claim.

Sincerely,

Florence M. Walker
ml/fmw

¢e: Karen Malen
Attachments




March 12, 2002

Rohm and Haas Company
Attni: Karen Malen
- Fax#215-592-2123

RE: Disability Benefits
Florence Walker
- Claim#: 983970

Dear Ms. Malen:

Liberty Life Assursnce Company

of Boston

L0, Bux 5031

Wallingfund, €T 06{u2.7 541
(BBR} 4<40-611H Toll T'ree
(203 2944298 Fax

We have received Ms. Walker’s request for a review of the recenft claims
determination on her short/long term disability benefits and are in the process of

reviewing her claim.

In accordance with the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974

(BRISA), under normal circumstances, Ms, Walker will be notified in writing of

the final decision within sixty days from the date her request for review was
received. If there are special circumstances requiring a delay in our response, she
will be notified of our decxsxon no later than 120 days after the request for review

was recelved.

Sincgrely,
ST

Lori Hamlin
Disability Case Manager

cc: Ms. Florence Walker
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FLORENCE MAR#E waern  RECEI VED

STERLING CREDIT CORPORATION
716 N BETHLEHEM PK
SUITE 301
AMBLER, PA19002
800-352-3568 ‘
January 28, 2005

4950 SANSOM ST | e
PHILADELPHIA, PA 19139-3522 FEB 2 4 2005 o 1593
| PAPUBLIC Uty
RE: CREDITOR: AMsmcﬁEmmagg WSS!ON | |
. - OQUTSTANDING BALANCE: $2,998, TR
ACCOUNT NUMBER: 9621 AN SV R 1] uzﬂ
‘ L./ D
DEAR (FLORENCE MARIE WALKER MAR 07 2005

WE HAVE TRIED UNSUCCESSFULLY TO REACH YOU RECARDING THE ABOVE ACCOUNT WE MAY
MAKE A FORMAL RECOMMENDATION TO OUR CLIENT AS TO ENSURE THAT THIS DEBT IS PAID. WE
WISH TO HELP YOU RESOLVE THIS SITUATION.

IT 1S COMMON IN THIS ECONOMY FOR PEOPLE TQ FALL INTO TOUGQH TIMES DUE TO CIRCUMSTANCES
BEYOND THEIR CONTROL. WE WILL MAKE AN EFFORT TO BE UNDERSTANDING AND WORK ALONG
WITH YOU. IONORING THE FACT THAT YOU HAVE AN OUTSTANDING OBLIGATION 1S NOT GOING TO
MAKE IT GO AWAY.

WE WANT TO BE FAIR IN GIVING YOU EVERY OPPORTUNITY TO RESOLVE THIS DEST PRIOR TO
MAKING A RECOMMENDATION TO OUR CLIENT. PLEASE THINK CAREFULLY ABOUT THIS AND CALL
OUR OFFICE TODAY TO RESOLVE THIS ACCOUNT ONCE AND FOR ALL.

SINCERELY,

e %
JOE DOYLE | {TR;; iy e
DEBT COLLECTOR U M’ { b ;d; Zf

THIS COMMUN[CATION IS FROM A DEBT COLLECTOR. THIS IS AN A‘I‘TEMPT TO
COLLECT A DEBT; ANY INFORMATION OBTAINED WILL BE USED FOR THAT PURPOSE,

PAY-BY- PHONE

*NO NEED TO WRITE OR SEND CHECKS *NO NEED FOR STAMPS OR ENVELOPES
*NO MORE HASSLES, WE DO ALL THE WORK

" THE PAY-BY-PHONE PROGRAM IS A BANK DRAFT ON YOUR CHECKING ACCOUNT THAT WILL BE

DEPOSITED ON THE DAY AND IN THE AMOUNT YOU CHOOSE,
CALL 1-800-352-3568




 Philadelphia, PA 191293522 -+,

 full to this office, all collection activity will be stopped,

.....

 Please féel free to call us if you wish to discuss this matter. -

information obtained will be used for that purposs.

' Southgaw, Ml 48195-0963 o , L 714 Quau Ccrda Dr. :
. - Andmwry 46033
T oll Free‘ 866‘661-4632
0000114 0000118 /0601 o JAN 192005
!m“Mnm“n"Ja‘nn"n‘c‘m‘vin‘thl h"m“m' o
_ ~ Actount #: 3580392
3580392~CA1- v ‘ IR . Total Due: $45.00
Florence M Walker,, . L - Owed to: Jefferson University Physician ‘
4950 Sansom St - : ERES Ciient Account #: 13504360

Your account has been listed with our offu:e for collection by the referenced client. 1f paid in
For your convenience.we can arrange for automatic deductions. from your checkmg account. )
This communication is from a debt dollector. This is an a{tempt to ceﬂe;t a debt, and any

; Unlegs you notify this office within 30 days after recelving this notice that you dwpute the
validity of thé debt or any portion thereof, this office will assume this debt {s valid. If you notify
this office in writing within 30 days fromi receipt of this notice, this office will: obtain verification
of the debt or obtain a copy of a judgment and mail you a copy of such judgment or verification.
1f you request of this office within 30 days after receiving this notics, this office will provide you
with the name amd address of the oﬁginal credibor, if d erent from the current creditor,

aaou:mm » )
DETACH AND RETURN WITH FAYMHW ‘
'MAKE CHECK OR MONEY ORDER PAYABLE TO Total Due: $45.00
w L] .
AllianceOne Amount Paid:
By sanding a check for payment you oro authorizing us to collect your ' .
paymert aloctronically. Your check will st bo returned to you. $

Client Acct, #: 13504360
Jefferson University Physician

AllianceOne, Inc.
PO Box 3101
3580392 , - _
Florence M Walker Southeastern, PA 19398-3101
4950 Sangom St

Philadeiphi&, PA 191393522 lmm.I’.mIIni.lu!‘,dmllm.llnm...QM.M

3

LH

CAL 0000000DL35043L0 03580392 7 00000000 0ODOOCHSOO 00DOOODOODD b



PO Box 1206 | | L o e
Oaks, PA 18486-1208 {, ARROW
2euyuzs3uaerenaoaieaiical @ T uancuiseavices
' . 5996 W Touhy Ave, Niles, 1, 60714
Pay anllne st www.arrow-finasclal.éoni
OFFICE HOURSY: Central Titne
Monday theu Thursday. 8,00 am - 8:00 pm

ki A S ~ Friday: 8'00 & - 5:30 pm
January 10, 2003 Saturday: 8:00 any - Noon

Phane Numbsr : 800-279-0224 Ext 2244

; , : ' lD Numbser :58343678, ~
263436760001 Re: CAPITAL ONE SERVICES ~
FLORENCE M WALKER Qriginat Creditor Account #: 4882382140560130
4960 BANSOM 8T o Tots! Current Balance: $1332.78
PHILADELPHIA PA 19138-3522

PAST DUE BALANCE
Dear FLORENCE M WALKER, - ‘ ‘

Your account has been gent 16 our debt collection agency for collection.

Please call us to resolve your account. ,

Otherwise, remit your payment In full before further collection efforts occur. ;

Should you have any questions regarding your account, please fes fres to contact me &t 800-276-0224 Ext 2244,
Unless you notify ug within 30 days after recelving this letter that you dispute the validity of the debt or any portion thereof,
we will assume the debtis valld. If you notify us in writing within 30 days after recelving this notica that the debl, or any

- porilon thereof, Is dispuied, we will obtain verfication of the debi or cizaln a copy of a Judgment and mall you a copy of such-

verification o judgment, Also, upon your written request within 30 days, we will provide you with the name and addrass of
tho original ¢rodior if ditferent from the current credior, ‘ ~

Important notice required by law: This a en‘c{’is engaged in the collection of debts. This communication Is an attempt to
collect 4 debt and any Information obtalned will be used for that purpose. :

 Sincerely, |

LADONNA SANSBERRY
Account Representative
Pleaso seo raverss side for important information 2844 - 2348
K PLEASH RETUAN THIS PORTION WITH YOUR PAYMENT, THANK YOUL 3K ‘
» Plesse see reverse stde if you would lilke to pay by credit caed
Janusry 10, 2005 D Number : 28343676
jRea: CAPITAL ONE SERVICES
: Original Creditor Account # 1 4862362140680130
[="] Plesa chack hata H thare s 8 new phane # or Totsl Cutrent Balance:  $1332.70
: Mmmmwodmfnwwmmtm
2'8343676 ~ 0001 a .
FLORENCE M WALKER ‘ ; R
4'553 s ngth& sT ARROW FINANCIAL SERVICES
PHILADELPHIA PA 19139-3522 58698 W Touhy Ave.
' ‘ Niles, IL 80714-4510

’l"‘ﬂlii"'l"'!ll"!ill‘lln’(lilljii“"ﬂl'I'llkl“kl‘l!"ii‘

BRANETL D G MY DT OMNEL T YA AAanY ARSAAMTARRG N0 95 fnnhons o



CHESPONSIBLE PARTY -

FLOR EWALKER
BILUDATE: . AGEOUNT uumnm - AROWH Pap

g;:;;m UNIVERSITY OF PENNSYLVANIA
HEALTH SYSTEM ‘

PO BOX 7348
PHILADELPHIA, PA 19104

8

0 1 /05/05

; 004589778

PRIMARY INS: US HEALTHCARE ENROLL
SECONDARY INS:
THIRD INS.

B FOURTH INS:

| RRMIT TO;

FLORENCE WALKER
4450 SANSOM ST
PHILA PA 19139-3582

UNIV OF PENN-MEDICAL GROUP
PO BOX 7777 WbIND
PHILADELPHIA-PA 19175

R Unn s &.mh'iw,m ,u_‘c'nu‘r-n:i LA Inddrt this stub with our fiame and agdress showing in the enclcsed window snvelope with yodr paymen
- . - - ' R cee FEEA r“'.“ e B . ._-“_ L . - : - *
1 v

, At Vo i CprscHengn .. N O saaN,

08/20/04 29185950 NO TIME OF 12.00
, MIN, PATRICIA L ET‘FLORENCE WAL |

§ o8/30/04 COPAYMENT 15.00
f O , MIN, PATRICI PT:FLORENCE WAL
§ 08/30/04 29156960 | 99214 726.2 OPFYICE VISI B  166.00
] ' ‘ MIN, PATRICTA L BT« FLORENCE WAL
g 10/27/04 ; USHC PAYMENT , - b.ooc
i o INSURANCE A 173.00¢
% 10/26/04 20804803 | 99214 337.9 OFPFICE VISt 188.00
y ¥ ' M1y, PATRICIA L _ PT1FLORENCE WAL ‘
g 11/30/04 j USHC PAR PAYMENT o 72.31¢
p : INSURANCE A 100.69¢
I
‘
!
g
i
‘Mi

“ U;‘c_;‘ﬂrn‘n 3 w - ‘ '. = ‘ M - . - = : - v. ' : 'y m - E
m!m e g - . :

: RUSHONSBICPRiy 0 - B LaCCOUnT
FLORBNCE, WALKER G 004589776

'5 : ‘&‘U s'f

PR ."k.
:.-l'l‘,{: ;

YOU HAVE FAILED TO RESPOND TO OUR PREVIOUS NOTICES. PLEASBE CONTACT THSS OFFICE IMMEDIATELY TO
AVOID FURTHER COLLECTION PROCEEDINGS,

e E N




-

Account #; P17438138 .
* Regarding: Capitai One
Client Account#:  5187202213753532
- Amount Due:  $1005.81
Date: January 04, 2005
-Dear Florence M Walkor: ‘

Allied interstate has bgen cetained by Capital One to recover the outstanding amount that ls owed ta them on the above
referénced account, CapHal One has indicatad that this is a just and legitimate debt and is taking this matter very
sartously. In turmn, they trust that you will do the sama. ,

Our callection agreement with Cafma( One mandates that we conduct collection activity in accordance with applicable
slate and fedoral laws. This initial letter is the beginning of our collection process designed to focus upon the

To! Fron (666) 639.1659  Fax (6148652607

‘consequences of your fallure o pay this debt.

#f is obvious that you have a very important decision to make. Your credit reputation with our cliant has been serlously
affected, It would certainly be in your bost interest to complete and return the following in the pro- -addregssed enveioeg.

____ Paymentinfullls enclosed. ] L |
.. Please charge my Visa/Mastercard for $____ using my credit card #____ .. 2xp. Date ”
T~ Please call ma to discuss an acceptable payment program, My telephong number B8 () |

Or you may contact our office diractly to discuss this matier with one of our experienced account representstives.
tgnoring this matter will not make it go away. Take advamtage of this opportunity to resalve 1his long-standing cbligation.
Unless you notity this office within 30 days after reaeivlnq this notice that you dispute the validity of this debt or any
portion {hereot, this office will assume this debt is valid. If you notify this office in writing within 30 days from
recelving this notice that you dispute the validity of this debt or any portion thereof, this office will obtain verification

of the debt or obtain a,c‘ogy ofa Audgmam and mail you a copy of such judgment or verification. i you request thls
office in writing within 30 days after recelving this notice, this office wiil provide you with the rame and addrass of

the original creditor, if ditferent {rom the current creditor. .

We are a debt collector a«erﬂu};)ﬂng to collect a debt and any information obtained will ba used for that purpose. {f your
financia! instiiution rejects and refurns your paymaents for any reason, a service fee - the maximum allowed by your
siate's statutory laws - may be added 1o your account balance. ‘
Sincerely, ~ ‘ '

Gongsumer Servicas Dopariment

TR TG (Datach and rafurn with pavinenf). .. ,

ndeliverable Mall Only: e

S g DCCo
P.O.Box 1854 ‘ '

Southgale, Mi 48195-0954 | Regarding: Capital One
T Client Account #; 5187202213753532
{ : - AmountDue:  $100561
R MBI Rz Amo SO s

| Amount Remitled $
CCOPI74391380C00 | OMABITAGE  O0U2T0ES lesiis
~“}ﬂl’“!Ihll""li"!ﬁ‘l'ljﬂ"“li'l"‘l!H‘i‘itl’i“ln“(ﬂ‘ Allisd Intatstate, Inc.
Florence M Walker ‘ P.0. Box 381774
4950 Sansom 8t Columbus, OH 43238

Philadelphia, PA 16138-3522 , Bfudalleoldedbatbioedflod b abitld
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l; .

- Administrative Law Judge: Cynthia Williams Fordham

Customer's Name:

MONTHLY BUDGET INFORMATION

Florence M. Walker Date: January 13, 2005
Name of Utility: PECO Energy Company N |
e , V s iz’_wgiil 0
P.U.C. Docket No.: C-20043932 i) AR
Hearing Date: Tuesday, February 1, 2005 @ 1:30 p.m. RO 7 2005

Total:

RECEIVED

Monthly Household Income Amount
(Iuctude net income from all persons FEB 9 4 2005
living in your home.) s ,
o BLIC Ty T
Salaries, wages & tips $/40. 5 4 SECRET;;%@ gg MMISSIoN
Public assistance o REAU
- Social security or SSI eAaa
Alimony o)
Child support (J
Pension e,
Retirement bepefits 0
Unemployment compensation 0 RS e,
i oy a La;‘“u;,,?(,,

P c i) [2[‘ il i T

ps 0 e Z/
Other income (List source & amount): ; ¥ g

(IMPORTANT: COMPLETE EXPENSE INFORMATION ON NEXT PAGE.)

#332440 09704




Monthly Household Expenses
Owed

Rent/mortgage

Electric

Gas :

Telephone

Water

Sewage

Trash pickup

Catle television

Food (Other than food stamps)

Clothing

Automobile:
Loan payment
Gasoline
Repairs & maintenance
Car insurance

Other transportation:
Bus
Taxicabs
Jitneys

Insurance premiums:
Renters'/homeowners’ insurance
Life insurance
Medical insurance

- Medical bills:
" jwibég:ors é@ B 7&44-7

Dentists

Hospitals

Prescriptions

it cards & chair‘ge accounts:

2(

List loan paymens:
f

- List other expenses:
Totalk:
#332440 05104

2220
& (10
74,12

/50,00
0

DGRk

_, 

%EQQ 3@0 QQQE ,

&

0

97,00

— Y507
a_

0
Y5 - £.50.00

o

o

Balance

(7R

/200
Dok es
a.

0
O
L5000
2

Qg - [50.00




FLORENCE M. WALKER

4950 Sansom Street
‘ ' , Philadelphia, PA 19139 ) _
Phone/Fax: (115) 747-0294 : o  Email: frmwalker763@juno.com

SUMMARY

Administrative Specialist with 14 years experience in a corporate environment. Able to manage large groups
in demanding / high-pressure surroundm&s Computer software / Internet hterate Two years as an
Information Technology Assistant in eBusiness. Expertise includes:

Assisting Analysts and Devclupers with various web designs in Information Technology (IT)
Exceptional Computer Skills

Creating and Inserting Charts, Images, and Forms into documents, presentatrons, and web sites
Risk Management / Safety

Monthly Repotting

‘Contracts and Policies

Dictaphone

Scheduling Travel (Worldwide)

Scheduling Meetings

+ € & & & & & & ¢

PROFESSIONAL EXPERIENCE

'ROHM AND HAAS COMPANY, Philadelphia, PA | 1998 — 2601
Administrative Speciallse / Information Technology Assistant

Collaborated with other administrative assistants ofi related projects. Attended meetings, prepared and
distributed minutes. Prepared presentations, slides, charts, spreadsheets, set up conference calls, faxed
documents, checked voice mail and responded to messages. Reserved confererice rooms, ordered necessary
equipment and refreshments. Handled trave! arrangements and ordered office supplies. \
« Monitored Rohm and Haas web site activity on both Intranct and Extranet (Company Hits)

. Researched inquiries as Webmaster for Rohm and Haas on both Intranet and Exwanet (Networking)

THE CHILD GUIDANCE CENTER OF
THE CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL OF PHILADELPHIA, Philadelphia, PA 19951997

Administrative Assistant

Worked as the administrative assistant to the Executive Vice-President and Chxef Fmancral Ofﬁcer, assisted
the director of Records Information.

s Created presentations, attended off-site meetings, prepared and distributed minutes,
s Created all forms used in the Child Guidance Center in Microsoft Excel, Access, and Word.

TEMPORARY AGENCIES, Philadelphia, PA . 19881995
Administrative dssistant ‘
Worked as an administrative assistant for various companies. mc!udmg Colonial Penn Insurance Company;

Albert Einstein Hospital, Northem Division; The Hospital of The University of Pennsylvania; Presbyterian
Haspital; CIGNA; PECO; Providian Insurance Company; New York Life Insurance Company; Melmark

Homes.
s Performed independently all secretarial and word processing tasks within various organizations with
proficiency. :
C} \¢

¢ "'1«—.4»“7;7 5 2




FLORENCE M. WALKER _ PAGE Two

SMITH KLINE AND FRENCH LABORATORIES, Philadelphia, PA ' 1984 - 1988

Secretary -- Research and Development
Reported to seven research managers.
& Worked on merge documents and typed letters from hand drafts.
«  Transcribed reports and transmitted documents for management review.
s Created documents in Access,
¢  Duplicated disks.

EDUCATION -
Secretarial Science, Philadelphia Community College, Philadelphia, PA

Cornputer Science Certification, Center Plaza Institute, Philadelphia, PA
Data Processing Concepts, Business Writing, American Business Institute, Philadelphia, PA

TECHNICAL EXPERTISE

Microsoft® Suite of Products including; Word, Excel, PowerPoint, Access, Organizer, and Visio




& Page 10f3
Account Staternent ‘ . o jmom;\mo
Customer Name- Florence M Walker Prepared by: Ferrier ‘ / VY L
Address: 4950 Sansom St

, Philadelphia Pa 19139-3522

! p FEB 2 4 2005

Account Number: 25-08-50-034851 Rates: Electric, Residential Cap2
y = A PUBLIC UTILITY SOMMISSION -

: D Meter 8 Dly Peco : mmammdymﬁm%mtmm»c

Bill A Reading A Avg Billamt Supp -Sales Amount Due Late Payment Pymt Balance Comment
Period Y -Type G Use {Budget Chag. Tax Regstd Date Chg. Ret'd

; S E * Agmt o e TR, ST ;
02/1203 | 29 12532-A | 570 196 | 61.95 276.31 | 03/10/03 2.63 776.70 | BM 04
03/1303 | 29 13079-A | 547 188 58.98 27799 | 04/07/03 2:70+7 60.00 | 03/04/03 778.38 | BM 07 o
I AR T o |
04/1103 | 29 13605-A | 526 181 5629 11700 | 05/06/03 £=h 834.67 , BM 00
] 700 = :fh”u :
; | +40.00 , SRR L B
0511303 | 32 14137-A{ 532 16.6 5705 15400 | 06/05/03 == 80.00 | 05/06/03 811.72 BMOD
‘ {77.00 SEl
| +4000 . TR i
06/12/03 | 30 | 14B35.A] 498 166 52.75 | 27100 | 07/07/03 iz b . 864.47 | BM52
700 al e SRR 4
.‘ _ +40.00 | i} , " P T w ;
07/1am3 | 32 16507-A | 872 272 100.83 34950 | 08/06/03 2.58 %] 967.88 | BMO4
10.00 = >3
- | +40.00 ‘ o R D= -
08/1303 | 30 16426-A 1 91§ 306 | 106.89 | 50073 | 09/08/03 434 — 1 1,079.11 . BM OO
; 1000 = e :
; , . +40.00 | , ‘ — b= R
9/12/03 | 30 17314-A| 888 296 102 88 849.78 | 10/07/03 6.17 ¢ 1.188.16 | BM 07
: ‘ 000 F3i £
] , +40.00 ) . _— L‘k ‘.a.
{To/{a03 | 32 17856 -A | 542 169 1 5835 60642 | 11/06/03 6.30 146.00 | 08/23/03. 1,106.81 | BM0OD
i 10.00 ~ -

. _ +37.99 | e . , 5N B
111103 | 28 18328 -A| 472 168 50.27 66418 | 12/04/03 7501 1,164 58 | BMO4
503 | 30 | 19121-A| 793 | 264 0065 76297 | ovosia | TeasTT T - 126336 | BMOO
GUAT0F | 33 | 20176 A | 1055 | 319 12438 88735 | 02/05/04 - T 38774 | BM OO

T O304 | 30 | 71326-A| 1150 | 383 | 13866 | 102601 | 0308104 T T T T TTTTiB2640. | BMOO

ﬁ. - TR rwuuD Ny



S | ; Page20f3
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["Account Statement

Customer Name: Florence M Walker Prepared by: Femier
Address: 4950 Sansom St ‘
Philadelphia Pa 19139-3522
Account Number: 25-00-50-034851 Rates: Electric, Residential Cap2
U ]
D  Meter ] Dt Peco : : Date
Bill A Reading A Avg Biti Amt Supp Sales Amount Due Late Payment Pymit Balance Comment
Period Y -Type G Use /Budget Chg.- Tax Reqstd Dale Chg. Rec'd
S E__ + Agmt ,
03/12/04 | 20 | 22347-A1 1021 | 352 121 61 105.00 | 04/06/04 164831 | BMOO ’
, 190.00 ,
- , +16.00 | _ ‘ | ,
04/13/04 32 4 23383-A 1 1036 323 12385 210.00 | 05/10/04 *50039 | 03/17/04 127177 | *CAP2 Cha
i 1380.00 - Of
+15.00 | BM 52
05/13/04 ~ 30 | 23066-A | 583 | 194 | 6504 783.31 | 06/07/04 251 7500 | 05/05/04 | 1,264.32 | BM 04
: 10.00 1 ;
b , + 15.00 ‘ i
06/14/04 32 24547 -A | 581 18.1 84.78 36660 | 07/07/04 3.51 133261 | BM 04
1000
, , . . +15.00 ; ,
07714104 30 25307 - A 760 253 88.02 1 489.62 | 08/09/04 142063 | BMGO
. , . +15.00 « _
08/12/04 29 26103-A | 786 274 92.69 50231 1 09/07:04 75.00 | 08/03/04 1.438.32 { BM0D
10.00 ‘
) o + 15.00 , ., L
09/14i04 33 26938-A 1 835 253 97.76 54507 | 10/0704 7000 | 08/30/04 1465608 | BMOO
, 70.00 ;
, . ‘ " +15.00 | : ; . —
1014104 30 27518-A1 580 19.3 B4.65 564.72 | 14/08/04 8000 | 10/04/04 147073 1 BMOO
, 16.00 , : 1
, A +15.00 , . ; A .
111104 28 28007 A ] 489 174 53.47 373.00 | 120604 7000 | 10728/04 145390 | BM92
110300 ; ;
12113/104 Ky 28819-A ] B12 19.1 688114 41800 1 010505 7500 1 11R304 1447711 BM 52
; ] 7103.00 , ; .
__+1500




Page 3 of 3

Account Statement
Customer Name: Florence M Walker Prepared by: Femier
Address: 4850 Sansom St , ;
Philadelphia Pa 19139-3522
Account Number: 25-09-50-034851 Rates. Elactric, Residential Cap2
D Meter S Diy | Peco -] , 1 Date
Bill A Reading A Avg BillAmi | Supp Sales  { Amount Due Late | Payment Pymt Balance Comment
Period Y ~Type G Use | JBudget Chg. Tax Reqstd Date | Chg. | : Rec'd ‘
‘ S E , + Agmt . ‘ ‘ . ‘ _ ‘
01/13/05 3 29270-A 1 - 851 210 73.87 ; , 420.85 | . 02/08/05 v 1521.58 | BM 00 ;
10,00 | | | | , , S
+15.00 ) .
75.00 i W3105 1,446.58 |

Reading Type Codes: A -Actual E -Estimated C - Customer




Florence Walker
25-09-50-034851 |
M
B
k] -,1:»} . . Q5

Terms
5/28/02 - terms negotiated to play $100.00 + CB

7115/02 — terms negotiated to pay $100.00 + CB
3/18/03 ~ terms negofiated to pay $40.00 + CB
2/24)04 - BCS deo‘isidn to pay $15.00 + $90.00 budget
00 by 11/9/04, then pay $15.00 + $103,00

10/15/04 ~ BCS decision to pay $325.

budget
4 Factors
Halence - R1021,20 e D
’ \;'»‘>:: i Y e
E% .‘l :{ 3 1t IRt §
PTRINISE

Time it took to accrue — Approximately 17 months

Ability to pay — Level 1
Payment History - Poor
| . 0 <3
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Date 1720105

PA, Public Utility Commission
Bureau Of Consumer Services

Inbound Closing Report
CaseNumber: ~ 1715156 Opaned On: 7112104
Customor Name: FLORENCE WALKER Utllity Type: Electric Distributor
Address: 4850 SANSOM 1 Account Number: 250950034851
‘ PHILADELPHIA PA 19139-3522 Company Name:  PECO Energy
 Prior Case: 1572046 Total Balance: $1.420863 Balance Date:  7/18/04
Compliance '
ViolationlAlleded. Actual, No): NO Chap 68/64/0Other: - Saction/Rule:
Docision lasued: ¥ Oral Writton: W |
Investigator: BYNDAS, JULIA PUC Decislon 10/15/04 PUC Case 10414/04
issued Dt Closed Dt: ' ‘
Decision Recvd Dt: 10/14/04 04 25PM
| Lettor Description: CHANGE IN CIR'CUMSTANCEIDISMISSAUSPECIAL BDGT/NO LPCS
To Restors Service Pay: $0.00 To Continue Service Pay: . $325.00 By: 1179704
Tarms:  DECEMBER 2004
- 8pacial Budget Amount: $118.00 Regular Budget Amount: - $103.00 Plus Arrears Paymenf" 7 mq a0
 Flnal Bill Monthly Payment: $0.00 Current Bill Monthly Payment: .~ $0.00 -~ };’{ ,é,}u: ;;;vg,—: A I
~ End Of Month Payment: $0 00 ﬁ‘;‘;; TN 2
| vl
Par Descrption: Hasss Yy\p’g 01 ,Z?QQQ;
. ) r 3
A
e e
S s €2
| Resolution: : w ‘* g
SEE CS17 SCREEN FOR PMTARR  WAIVE LPC'S CAP @) > 5,’
» Q) ':-:Jé *#.‘,‘"‘"l}’k u\pm
LLJ LLLL.J 55“,3‘ 0 hiI ";".‘{
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Date. 1/20/05 '

PA. Pubtic Utility Commission Q
Bureau Of Consumer Services

Inbound Closing Report
Caso Number: 1572046 Opened On: 1/13/04 |
- Customar Name: FLORENCE WALKER Utility Type: Electric Distributor

- Address: 4950 SANSOM ST
PHILADELPHIA PA 19138-3522
Pror Case:
- Compllance

Vistation{Allesiod, Actual, No): NO

- Declslon iégued: Y
investigator: SHINDLE, ROBER1

Latter Dasciptlon: CAP STRAIGHT DECISION

To Restord Servics Pay: $0.00
Terms: - APRIL 2004 ;
. Bpeclal Budget Amount: $105.00
Final Blil Monthly Payment: $0.00
End Of Month Paymant: $0.00

Par Descrption:

Resgolution:
CAPRAT E S.

CURRENT.. _WAIVE LPCS.

To Continué Service Pay:

Regular Budgst Amourit:
Currerit Biit Monthly Pavment: $0.00

Account Number: 250950034851

Company Name: PECO Energy
Total Balance: $1,526 40 Balance Data: - 2/23104
Chap 58/64/0ther: Saction/Rule:
Oral Widtten: w :
PUC Decialon 2126104 PUC Cass 2124104
Issued Dt : Closed Dt:

Decision Recvd Dt: 2/24/04 01;25PM

$0.00 -By:

$90.00 Plus Arrears Payment:

BEG APRIL 2004 PAY 105/MO (CAPRATE BUDGET 90 + 15) UNTIL CAPRATE AGREEMENT IS

$15.00

Catalog. WA WognosUwrkasemgmiposiCase Managementapps\CM_Repons.cat  Report: Wt \connosiwncasemumipostiCase Managementaposy

Ror Dm




